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21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

(Gavel)

Planning and Land Use Committee

23

please come to order.

24

Members Carroll, Hokama, Johnson, Molina, Kane,

25

Pontanilla, Tavares, and Nishiki present.

Let the record show Council
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1

3

is Councilmember Danny Mateo.
WeIll turn to Item No. 46

2

1

Conditional Use

3

Permit for Seabury Hall parking lot.

4

from the general public wishing to testify on this

5

item?

RorYI

go ahead.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

6

7

Anyone here

MR. FRAMPTON:

Good afternoon

l

Council Members.

My name

lIm from Chris Hart & Partners

8

is Rory Frampton.

9

here representing Seabury Hall

l

and lId also like to

10

mention that with here -- here with us on a project

11

team -- representing the project team is Joe

12

Schmidt 1 the headmaster of Seabury Halli Elaine

13

Nelson from the business officei Charlie Jencks 1

14

representing the Board of Trusteesi and Kirk Tanaka

15

our civil engineer.

16

1

Illl just give a real brief presentation and

17

weIll be available to answer questions later.

This

18

proposed parking lot project is a critical phase of

19

a recently completed master plan for Seabury Hall.

20

One of the major goals of the master plan is to

21

eliminate the presence of the automobile in the

22

center of the campus.

23

and parking occur throughout the central spine of

24

the campus;

25

safety and is not a positive contribution to the

Right now traffic circulation

This presents concerns related to
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1

4

school's learning environment.
The proposed parking lot is situated adjacent

2

3

to the campus and its existing driveway and will

4

surround the Seabury Hall's headmaster's residence.

5

Locating the parking lot in this area will greatly

6

improve the character of the campus, and together

7

with other proposed improvements within the campus

8

proper will provide a significant upgrade to the

9

Seabury Hall's physical environment.
The parking lot has been designed to reflect

10.
11

the rural character of the Upcountry area, as

12

illustrated in the proposed landscape planting plan,

13

as well as providing visual buffers from Hanamu and

14

Olinda Roads.

15

off of Hanamu Road will improve traffic circulation

16

and safety as compared to existing conditions.

17

retention basin will be located within the project

18

site

19

result of the project.

20

The provision of an additional access

resu~ting

~astly,

A

in no net increase in runoff as a

we

hav~

had extensive dialogue with

21

neighboring property owners as well as the Makawao

22

community.

23

particular the parking lot plan, have been well

24

received by the public and supported by the

25

neighbors.

The school master plan, and in

These are just highlights of the
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1

important aspects of the project.

If you would like

2

us to elaborate on any of these items or if you have

3

any other questions, the project team will be

4

available throughout today's proceedings.
And I would like to add just two additional

5
6

points.

In reviewing the proposed ordinance, right

7

now the wording of the permit is that it would be

8

granted to Barclay Johnson on behalf of Seabury

9

Hall.

We would like for Mr. Johnson's name just to

10

be eliminated and just have it be issued directly to

11

Seabury Hall.

12

original application form, but really the entity

13

that this permit should go to is Seabury Hall.

14

He was listed as a contact on the

And secondly, we would like to request that

15

the permit be granted for a period of five years,

16

rather than two years.

17

this is a two-year project and we probably will just

18

be finishing the project within two years and would

19

like to have a little extra time before we have to

20

come in and renew the permit request, and in that

21

time period the school is planning on coming in and

22

initiating a community planning amendment and change

23

in zoning and district boundary amendment so that

24

the land use designations on this property for the

25

parking lot will be the same as those on the

And the reason being is that
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adjacent campus.

1

And that's all I have.

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

2
3

5

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR SEABURY HALL PARKING
LOT (C.C. No. 03-129)
----------------------------------------------------------

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

46

Thank you so much.

Any questionq for

7

Rory?

8

give an overview of the project.

9

us also here Public Works and the Police Department!

10

Seeing none! we'll have Planning Department
And we have with

should anyone have any concerns about the traffic.
Mike.

12

MR . FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman! the application that Rory

13

Frampton has described was reviewed by the Maui

14

Planning Commission.

15

approved a State Land Use Commission use permit

16

with -- with standard conditions that are in the

17

staff report distributed for today's meeting.

18

are seven conditions listed on pages three and four

19

of that staff report.

20

conditions.

21

The Planning Commission

There

Those are all standard

The Planning Commission also approved a

22

Conditional Permit to allow the parking lot

23

expansion to be located in an agriculturally zoned

24

parcel! and that permit was also approved by the

25

Planning Commission with five conditions that are
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1

also attached for the Committee's review.

2

Condition No. 2 is the one that was referred to

3

earlier by Rory Frampton, and that is that the

4

Conditional Permit be valid for a period of two

5

years and that an extension possible after that.

6

The Planning Department has no objection.

7

support the applicant's request that the use permit

8

be granted for five years rather than two years.

9

The

We would

I also wanted to mention that there had

10

previously been a couple of issues raised regarding

11

this application, and both' of those issues,were

12

resolved.

13

the Seabury Hall representatives met with the

14

neighbors who were concerned about storm drainage

15

and resolved that issue with the neighbor.

16

other issue related to traffic circulation, and the

17

site plan that is before you actually provides a

18

significant improvement to the traffic circulation.

19

Because during the peak hour in the morning when

20

there are a lot of cars arriving at Seabury, they

21

will be able to turn onto the campus with -- by

22

turning prior to arriving on Olinda Road and thereby

23

allowing -- eliminating two difficult left-turn

24

movements tqat were previously a concern in the

25

neighborhood and probably to the Police Department.

One was related to storm drainage, and
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So it's our feeling that the -- the new

1
2

parking lot and access will provide a safer access

3

to the -- to the 'school and we recommend approval of

4

the use permit.

5

about the -- the new circulation plan, the traffic

6

engineer here representing the applicant is

7

available for any questions, but we do recommend

8

approval subject to the same conditions approved by·

9

the Planning Commission, except that one revision

10

11

And if you do have any questions

from two years to five years.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any questions of the planning director

12

from
Committee
,
. ' members?

13

Michael, go ahead.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Seeing none, any -'-

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

15

Mr. Foley, so, again, just for clarification's sake,

16

you have no problems with extending the Conditional

17

Permit to five years, and that's when everything'S

18

supposed to be done, within that five-year period?

19

MR. FOLEY:

Correct.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Completed and everything.

Okay.

21

And is there currently any grading going on right

22

now?

23

MR. FOLEY:

There is some preliminary site work going on

24

right now for construction of one of the buildings,

25

but it's just -- it is -- my understanding is that
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2
3

9

it's just surface grading.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you,

Mr. Foley.
Mr. Chairman, when appropriate I just would

4

5

like to ask a question of the traffic engineer, when

6

you deem it appropriate.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other questions for

8

Planning Department?

9

the Maui Police Department in regards to traffic in

10

that area and roads?

11

please.

12

MR. BURGESS:

Seeing none, any comments from

If you can identify yourself,

Yes, I'm officer Randy Burgess.

I've been a

13

community officer Upcountry for the past five or six

14

years.

15

Olinda Road, there's a left-turn problem due mainly

16

to the limited sight distance.

17

building of the new ingress/egress on Hanamu Road

18

would alleviate that problem somewhat, in that

19

there's now two entrances and there's greater sight

20

distance Hanamu Road.

21

We concur that the existing situation on

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Also concur that the

Any questions for the Police Department

22

from Committee members?

23

for coming.

24

The traffic engineer, Rory.

25

question.

Seeing none, I thank you

You can go and work again.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina has a
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10

MR. FRAMPTON:

The traffic engineer wasn't able to make it

2

today.

3

any questions.

4

He's off island, but I'm prepared to answer

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Frampton.

I just

5

wanted to know as a resident who lives near the

6

school, there's a lot of pedestrians, a lot of

7

people jog through that area from Olinda Road down

8

to Hanamu Road and back down to Meha Road near

9

the -- where the improvements are going to be

10

occurring.

11

bit more about the specific improvements to the area

12

as far as traffic.

13

MR. FRAMPTON:

I just wanted you to elaborate a little

Associated with this project is the

14

additional access -- and I'll come over here to the

15

board -- off of Hanamu Road. ' This is Olinda Road

16

and this is where the rodeo --

\

17

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

Pull that.
Yeah, it doesn't work.
The other one.

David, can you give him the Mike.

Thank

you.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

MR. FRAMPTON:

25

If you could use the microphone.

Okay.

You could move the easel closer.
So this is the existing Olinda Road

and the access to the school, which goes into the
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1

campus proper r is located here.

This intersection

2

of Hanamu Road and Olinda Road with the rodeo arena

3

right here.

4

Pukalani r and even downtown in Kihei cQme up either

5

Haleakala Highway or Kealaloa Avenue up to Hanamu

6

Road and they have to make a left turn onto Olinda

7

and then a left turn into the

8

make a left turn from Hanamu ontoOlinda r the sight

9

distance isn't the best and they're looking uphill.

At present people coming from Kula r

campu~.

When they

10

And in the morning oftentimes they're looking

11

directly into a rising sun r so it's very bright.
When they make the left turn into the campus r

12
13

there is a turn right here with heavy vegetation in

14

this arear so there is some limited sight distance

15

at that area turning -- that area as well and that

16

turn right there.

17

parcel is a horseshoe-shaped parcel that goes around

18

the existing Seabury Hall's headmaster's residence.

19

What was proposed was an additional access right off

20

of Hanamu Road here r and that's a very straight

21

section of road r and so what would happen is the

22

cars would come here they could go directly into the

23

campus.

24

that enters the school does come from Hanamu Road.

25

So they'll just come here.

So what was proposed -- and this

And this is -- the majority of the traffic

That eliminates the need
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1

for a left turn at Olinda Road and eliminates the

2

need for a left turn -- the second left turn at

3

Olinda Road into the campus proper.

4

In addition, you know, in meeting with the

5

neighbors there was a concern about cars speeding

6

down Meha Road.

7

to a stop sign, and that's where a lot of people

8

do -- do walking and jogging.

9

with the neighbors who border the makai section of

It's a very steep road.

It comes

,So in conjunction

10

the property and the school, there was requests made

11

to the Public Works Department and I think there was

12

some assistance from this Council as well, in fact I

13

think it was from yourself, to get speed tables

14

installed on Meha Road.

15

improvement to the area, and it's really result

16

there's a speed table now on each side of the

17

driveway entrance.

That's been a big

And in addition, at some point that road was

18

)

19

designated for 20-mile-an-hour speed limit and it

20

got changed somehow.

21

30 miles an hour, and the school has made a request

22

to have that sign changed back to 20 along Meha

23

Road.

24

driveway, and in addition, just in being a good

25

neighbor and working with the people in the area,

A new sign came up and it was

So the project related improvements are, the
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1

there's been the speed tables and the efforts to try

2

to reduce the speed limit on Meha Road.

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

8
9

\

Mr. Frampton

l

for that

l

clarification.
Thank you

5

6

Thank you

CHAIR NISHIKI:

l

Chairman.

Any other questions for Rory in regards to

the traffic?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Not on the traffic

l

but there's other

questions.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions?

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Go ahead.

With respects to the drainage from

12

the construction of the parking lotI do you folks

13

have a drainage -- like a retention basin that's

14

going to be on there l and if

15

going to be adjacent to the active campus

16

going to have some -- or if you could describe how

17

it's going to be where you wouldn't have a safety

18

issue with kids going into a -- during when it's

19

raining and you have water filling up in that place

20

and the kid's safety with respects to that feature

21

on the project.

22

MR. FRAMPTON:

Okay.

because this is

SOl

I

are you

There is a retention basin located

23

right here at the corne,r of the parking lot

24

will be designed to handle the net increase and

25

runoff from the property.

524-2090

and it

The -- it will be grassed
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and the slopes will be two to one, so it won't be

2

very steep, and there will be some sort of fencing

3

around the perimeter -- the top of the perimeter so

4

that the people don't -- can't have free access

5

into r although there will have to be a gate so that

6

you can go in and do maintenance, take out any kind
of siltation.

7

\
8
9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

T,hank you.

Mr. Chairman, another

question.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Visual from the road looking down on

12

to the parking

13

people don't want to be driving past, and looking at

14

all the parked cars all in this area.

15

folks look at alleviating that issue?

16

MR. FRAMPTON:

parking area, I'm sure Upcountry

So how do you

Well, that's been a concern since the

17

beginning of the project and we've been sensitive to

18

that a couple ways.

19

along the corner of Hanamu and Olinda roads will

20

remain in pasture.

21

we're going to leave that open.

22

Olinda access there's a buffer that's going to be

23

maintained in kind of green pasture, as well as --

24

and then in addition there,' s going to be - - we are

25

providing for 25 percent of the parking as grass

This -- this area in white

That is part of the project, but
On the -- the

9
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stalls.

2

near the roads on both sides, so in this area

3

there's a whole row of grass stalls on either side

4

of the road.

5

pavement through this -- what is now a pasture, it's

6

going to be just 22 or 24 feet of pavement with

7

grass parking on each side.

So instead of having a 60-foot band of

Similarly, the grass parking is located in

8
9

And so we've located those grass stalls

this area off of Olinda Road, and the topography is

10

such that before you can really see the cars, the

11

topography slopes down so that from the roadway

12

itself you really would be looking over the cars and

13

you won't have a real -- you won't really feel the

14

presence of that parking lot on either of these two

15

roads.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And finally, this parking lot is

17

going to serve to remove all parking on campus so

18

you can not have kids and deliveries and such being

19

impacted, you know, by their -- I guess they're

20

contradictory, havirig kids walking to and from class

21

and having deliveries and cars being parked allover

22

campus.

23

MR. FRAMPTON:

That's correct.

Right now the main

24

circulation through the campus and the main parking,

25

I mean, goes right through the middle, and there's
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1

kids that when they walk to different classes or

2

actually having to walk through the circulation

3

area, the cafeteria's located on this portion of the

4

campus, the delivery trucks go right through the

5

middle of the campus, that will all be eliminated

6

with the implementation of this plan and we really

7

will have a campus setting for the Seabury Hall

8

campus.,

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10
11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Any other questions for Rory?

Thank you.
Seeing

none, thank you, Rory.

12

Any other questions for Public Works?

13

none, Chair recommends passage on first reading and

14

the filing of the item.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So moved.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Second.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

Seeing

Moved by Councilman Molina, seconded by

Councilperson Johnson.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Any discussion?

Yeah.

Charmaine.
Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I move to

22

amend the condition to include the five years on the

23

permit, rather than the two years.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Second.

Moved and second to amend to five years
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1

instead of two years on the Conditional Use Permit.

2

Any discussion?

3
4

Jo Anne.-

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

Does that amendment also

include the name change?

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES':

Mr. Chair.

Go ahead.
I guess we should ask Corp.

8

Counsel if that actually needs to be a motion

9

included in the motion.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. MOTO:

12

13

or

Mr. Moto.

Mr. Chairman, it would be helpful if it were

included in the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay, Mr. Chairman, if I could

14

friendly amend my motion to include the name change

15

to Seabury Hall only.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any obj ections?

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No objections.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Move to --

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

-~

We have an amendment on the floor.
adopt the amendment to-include five

21

years instead of two years and the friendly

22

amendment to include Seabury Hall as the applicant.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

"aye." -

Delete the name, yeah?

As amended.

All those in favor, say
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COUNCIL MEMBERS:

2

VOTE: AYES:

Aye.

7

Councilmember Carroll, Hokama, Johnson,
Kane, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Nishiki.
None.
NOES:
None.
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
None.
Councilmember Mateo.
EXC. :
APPROVE AMENDMENT TO MAIN MOTION (extend the
ACTION:
duration of the Conditional Permit to 5
yearsi and change the name of the grantee to
Seabury Hall)

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3
4
5
6

9

To the motion as amended, any discussion?

All those in favor --

10

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Chairman.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Chairman.

say aye.
Mr. Chair.

Go ahead.

Go ahead, Riki.
The name change, then I would assume

15

you will direct Corporation Counsel to do the

16

appropriate revisions to the complete ordinance,

17

since there is more than just a title change?

18

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Chairman.

19

CHAIR NISHIKT:

20

MR. MOTO:

We will do so, yes.

21

V~CE-CHAIR

HOKAMA:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

say "aye."

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Moto.

Thank you, Chairman.

Any other comments?

All those, in favor,

Aye.
Motion carried.

Thank you so much.
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Councilmember Carroll, Hokama, Johnson,
Kane, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Nishiki.
None.
NOES:
ABSTAIN:
None.
None.
ABSENT:
EXC.:
Councilmember Mateo.
ACTION:
FIRST READING of revised proposed bill; and
FILING of communication

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

1

2
3

4

VOTE: AYES:

We'll move to Item No.5.

7

that would like to make testimony?

8

Endo that have signed up.
.

9

10

MR. ENDO:

Anyone here
We have Randall,

Mr. Endo.

. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

Good afternoon, Chair Nishiki, Committee

11

Members.

12

behalf of Maui Land & Pineapple Company in regard to

13

Bill 76 pertaining to public review of agricultural

14

subdivisions.

15

proposed revision by Public Works and have just a

16

few concerns and comments we'd like to make.

17

My name is Randy Endo, and I'm speaking on

We have reviewed the bill and the

Maui Land & Pine does not object to the

18

addition of a public informational meeting held by

19

the Department 'of Public Works and Environmental

20

Management prior to granting a preliminary

21

subdivision approval.

22

opposed to requiring additional studies or reports

23

as part of the -- that meeting.

24

subdivision approval process should not be converted

25

from a -- from what it is currently as a technical

However, Maui Land & Pine is

We believe that the
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1

engineering type review into a political --

2

politicized entitlement.
Our most important comment r thoughr is that

3

4

we strongly urge that subdivisions that have already

5

obtained preliminary subdivision 0Pproval be

6

exempted from this new ordinance.

7

seek counsel from Corporation Counsel with regard to

8

a vested rights analysis r given that in our -- in

9

our opinion the preliminary subdivision approval is

We urge you to

10

akin to a final discretionary act when considered in

11

context of the vested rights doctrine.
We also have concerns with regard to one of

12
13

the proposals that the cost of the hearing be borne

14

by the applicant.

15

should not be borne by the applicantr since it's not

16

in any other context.
That's all the comments we have.

17

18

19

22

23

Thank you

for your consideration.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank your Mr. Endo.

Questions for Mr. Endo?

20

21

We feel that that's unusual and

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Endo r did you provide your

comments in written form to this body?
MR. ENDO:

I apologize r Councilmember Kaner I didn't have

24

time to put it into writing r but I could submit it

25

after the factr if you'd like.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

MR. ENDO:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

Thank you.

Sure.
Mr. Chair, thank you.

Any other questions for Mr. Endo?

Planning Department, is someone here to --

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

Seeing

none, thank you.

6

9

Please do.

Wayne.

Oh, I'm sorry.

If you could identify

yourself.
MS. KRASH:

Thank you, Chair Nishiki, Members of the

11

Committee.

12

our -- I'm speaking today for the Kula Community

13

Association, since our President, Karolyn Mossman,

14

and Vice-President, Dick Mayer, couldn't be here

15

today.

16

some of the points that we included in our May

17

letter to you on this Bill 76.

18

you've already heard from Mr. Endo, but I think the

19

repetition and the reinforcement is important, and

20

then a few other points that we want to bring up.

21

My name is Elliott Krash, and since

But we felt it was important to highlight

Some of the items

This position was developed at our May Board

22

of Directors meeting for the Kula Community

23

Association, and it was based on several

24

subcommittee meetings that we had during January and

25

February.

And our subcommittee included not just
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1

board members but also members of the community who

2

a~enot

3

that that was a very representative group.

4

started out on different ends of the spectrum with '

5

where we stood on Bill 76.

6

were large landowners and small landowners

7

who were prot anti-development t et cetera.

And I think
We

We included people who
t

people

I'd like to read to you the position that was

8
9

part of the association board.

in our letter.

The Kula C9mmunity Association Board

10

of DirectorS does not ,support Bill 76 in its present

11

form.

12

of Bill 76 to provide greater opportunity for public

13

participation and review t we find that the proposed

14

bill does not effectively promote the objectives and

15

policies of the Makawao-Pukalani-Kula Community

16

Plan.

Although the KCA" Director supports the intent

Bill 76 will not protect Upcountry's farmers

17

18

and ranchers.

19

inappropriate development of Maui's ag lands

20

will not help the community meet the challenges of

21

sprawl.

22

Now

t

It will not solve the problems of

as you can imagine

t

t

and i t

that was a difficult

23

position for our association to take because we are

24

always pushing for public hearings t but we felt that

25

the public hearing process that's called for in this
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1

bill really doesn't get at the issue of protecting

2

agriculture and protecting ag lands.

3

the bill requires the applicant to provide a lot of

4

different information and data and to talk about how

5

the anticipated impacts will be mitigated, but there

6

are no standards or criteria for judging whether

7

that is appropriate, whether they've met any

8

standard.

9

t

For example,

Another concern was that this bill wouldn't

10

preclude a person from subdividing three parcels

11

now, three parcels in a few years, three parcels in

12

a few years, and the cumulative effect would be the

13

same as one larger subdivision.

14

was a very compelling argument -- because one of the

15

members on our little- subdivision

16

subcommittee was in this process now doing a four-

17

or five-acre subdivision on his large parcel of

18

long-held family land and he needed to sell off part

19

of it, subdivide the non-productive parts of the

20

land, the rocky areas that weren't good for the

21

farming and ranching that he has going on now and

22

parcels that he leases and parcels that he used

23

himself, and he wanted

24

this project would bring.

25

pointed out, he'd have to jump through the hoops of

Another issue that

I

our

he needed the capital that
Well, as Mr. Endo's
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1

the reports that would be submitted and it would

2

really impede his' effort to maintain viable farming

3

because he wouldn't be able to raise the capital

4

needed.

5

And I guess some of the most compelling

6

testimony that we read and heard during the meetings

7

last winter was from the Farm Bureau and the points

8

that were brought out in their testimony on the need

9

to protect agrfculture to provide incentives and

10

that we need a comprehensive approach, and our board

11

came up with a list of questions and points that

12

they felt should be included in a comprehensive

13

approach to addressing agriculture problems.

14

For example, incorporating special provisions

15

in all ag land use legislation to protect the family

16

farmer/ rancher/ or small landowner; developing a

17

set of criteria and definitions for working/

18

productive, bona fide ag; creating a land use and

19

tax category for residential ag; establishing land

20

quality criteria to preserve our ALISH lands; and

21

developing criteria and zoning for cluster

22

development so that open space and ag lands can be

23

protected.

24
25

And those are just a few of the items that
our board developed, and thank you very much for
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1

taking up this difficult matter.

2

some of these issues, these points are already under

3

discussion.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MS. KRASH:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

9
10
11
12
13
14
15

And I know that

Thank you.

But we do appreciate that.
Any questions for,Elliott?
Thank you.

Dain.

Have you provided us with

your written comments?
MS. KRASH:

Yes.

This was sent to the Chair and members

May 15th.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
that.

I just wanted to clarify

Thank you.

CHAIR NISHIKI:
you.

Thank you.

Any other questions?

Seeing none, thank

DeGray.

MR. VANDERBILT:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of the

16

Land Use Committee.

My name is DeGray Vanderbilt.

17

I'm a resident of Molokai.

18

Molokai Planning Commission and was a member of the

19

Molokai Citizens Advisory Committee.

20

speaking as an individual today, however, regarding

21

Bill 76.

22

document, and it says" Promote the ,use of land in

23

the State Agricultural District for productive

24

agricultural purposes by developing new controls

25

over major subdivisions in this district and

I'm a member of the

I'm here

I'd like to read something from a Molokai
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1

requiring acceptable agricultural use plans or

2

environmental impact statements as a condition to

3

preliminary approval of subdivisions to be reviewed

4

by an agricultural subdivision committee.
The subdivision ordinance should be revised

5
6

to provide for public review of projects with

7

significant impacts.

8

consider environmental

9

the projectl including impacts on archeological

Subdivision approvals should
I

economic

social impacts of

I

I

I'm ,reading from

10

historic l and cultural resources.

11

the 1984 Molokai Community Planl and in the matrix

12

attached to that it talks about how this will be

13

implemented l

14

subdivision ordinance

15

the County is the Planning Department l and at that

16

time the mention will be within the next one to five

17

years

l

and it talks about revising the
I

the responsible entity within

that would be from 1985 to 1989.

18

Obviously that was never implemented.

19

There's been -- it's in the subdivision law and it

20

was not implemented in the -- for instance, the

21

ag -- ag zoning law that was passed.

22

plan it says that -- the last statement which I

23

refer to a lotI it says that l Public -- page 21 of

24

the general planl Public participation in the

25

continuing planning process is necessary to ensure
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1

that right directions are taken and overall

2

objectives are met.

3

general plan as well as many of the community plans,

4

there is a good reason for this Bill 76 to pass to

5

allow for public review.

6

And I think if you read the

The Kuta Association mentioned that this

7

didn't quite fit in with the provisions of their

8

community plan, and in that light I'd like to talk

9

about the Molokai Community Plan, which you all just

10

adopted on December 19th of 2001.

In that plan

11

we're talking about not only ag subdivisions but all

12

subdivisions.

13

discretionary land uses, and development approvals

14

to be consistent with the community plan and subject

15

to public review.

16

consider environmental, economic, and social impacts

17

of the project, including the impacts of

18

archaeologic, historic, and cultural resources and

19

should undergo public review and allow neighbors the

20

opportunity to comment.

21

Discourage developing and subdividing agriculturally

22

designated lands for gentlemen estates or

23

pseudo-agricultural uses in which the residence

24

would be the primary use and any other non-intrusive

25

agricultural activities would be secondary.

It says, Require all zoning,

subdivision approval should

It goes on to say,
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The Molokai Community Plan that was adopted

1

2

goes on, and on page 36 it talks about subdivisions,

3

and it says, Subdivision review of application of

4

four lots or more shall include the following

5

considerations and meet the following standards, and

6

it goes into some of the criteria that the Kula

7

Association says needs to be in this bill maybe.

8

talks about environmental design, socioeconomic

9

considerations, improvements, water, minimum lot

It

10

size, and for instance, in agricultural subdivisions

11

it says the minimum lot size in,t.he agricultural

12

district shall be 25 acres, except for bona fide

13

agricultural parks or family subdivisions which do

14

not detract from the agricultural or rural character

15

or are three lots or less.
So I'm not quite sure how all this works.

16

In

17

1984 we had a lot of things that we wanted

18

implemented in the subdivision law.

19

done.

20

pretty specific things, and I don't know, for

21

instance, on this 25 acres or more how this would

22

work, maybe Corporation Counsel could say.

23

general plan it says all County law shall be

24

consistent with the intent of the general plan.

25

if you're going in with the subdivision law, it has

They never got

So now they come back again and have some
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1

to be consistent with our community plan, I would

2

think.

3

for public review and comment and -- is the Land Use

4

and Codes, are they required to say, well, you can't

5

have these two-acre and three-acre lots?

So what happens when a subdivision comes in

The

,

6

minimum lot size in the ag district is 25 acres

7

according to the community plan.

8
9

Sq anyway, I would just say that maybe in
this plan

and I'd have to think about it.

It

10

could say on Molokai the following will apply, and

11

that's happened in other laws too.

12

instance, in the zero-lot line it says this chapter

13

applies to all of Maui County except the island of

14

Molokai.

15

specific to Molokai in this ordinance to dovetail

16

with the policies and objectives of the community

17

plan which you just recently approved, hopefully

18

that consideration can be given.

19

much, Mr. Chairman.

20
21

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Because, for

So if there needs ~o be some things

Thank you very

Thank you, Mr. Vanderbilt.

for DeGray?

Any questions

Jo Anne.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

DeGray, if I'm understanding what

23

your statement is, you basically do favor, though,

24

some type of review by the public at least when an

25

agricultural subdivision is coming forwardi is that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 7/29/03

1

2

30

correct?
MR. VANDERBILT:

Yes, I definitely do.

Because, as you

3

know, after our community plan was adopted this

4

massive ag subdivision along the coast is going to

5

go through and nobody knew about and it and our

6

Planning Commission called for a public

7

informational meeting on that because the community

8

just had no idea.

9

things.

10

So I think it will allow a lot of

People knbw it's coming down.

I'm on this

"affordable housing subcommittee with a lot of other

11

volunteers in the County, and, you know, things like

12

db ag subdivisions need to contribute to affordable

13

housing and where should it be and all that.

14

there's a lot of thought that can go qn that right

15

now doesn't because unless you happen to know

16

somebody in Land Use and Codes, you don't even know

17

it's going through.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But there

hav~

So

been occasions

19

where during public testimony some constructive

20

things have come out from the general public and at

21

least the awareness would be one of these things,

22

and I -- that's kind of what I'm hearing you're

23

saying, that it's good to at least air this so that

24

people don't feel as though these things are being

25

done behind closed doors or being done
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administratively without their knowledge or input.
MR. VANDERBILT:

Well, I think the public is a great

3

public resource -- is a great resource for County

4

decision makers, and whether it be availability of

5

water and this and that, but as Mr. Endo mentioned,

6

he mentioned subdivisions with a preliminary

7

approval.

8

rubber stamped and they give a bunch of conditions

9

and then the people feel that they have a vested

Well, these things are just sort of

10

interest, so -- and then everything gets -- comes up

11

at a later time.

12

So I think that a lot of things to get the

13

public involved initially rather than, I mean, we're

14

talking about an agricultural plan for ag

15

subdivisions now, but this has been admitted there's

16

no enforcement on it, and who has to enforce it?

17

Neighbors' have to complain.

18

driven, so the public has to be the enforcement arm

19

of laws, so it seems only fair to put them in on the

20

front end and give their constructive inputs.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

MR. VANDERBILT:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24
25

Everything's complaint

Point well taken.

Thank you.

Thank you.
Any other questions for DeGray?

none, thank you.
MR. VANDERBILT:

\

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
( 8 0 8 ) 524 - 20 9 0

Seeing

PLU 7/29/03

32

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

1

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Anyone else from the general public would

like to give testimony?

3

Seeing none.

5

PUBLIC REVIEW OF AG SUBDIVISIONS
(C.C. No. 02-95)
----------------------------------------------------------

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

76

8

2002.

9

the Land Use Committee held six meetiI?-gs on the bill

4

5

r

I just want to give a history of this Bill

which was passed on first reading on December 6 r
Before the bill was passed by the Council r

10

over a five-month period.

11

the last Land Use Committee r the current Mayorr Alan

12

Arakawa r held community. meetings on the bill in each

13

district of the County.

14

reading in December the Council ,scheduled I don't

15

know how many public hearings on this bill

16

throughout the County.

17

quite lengthy considerations and more hearings than

18

any other bill in I guess recent Council history.

19

In the form that it was passed on December

'20

was a procedure bill.

In addition r the Chalr of

Following passage of first

This bill has also gone over

The Council decided to defer

21

substantial revisions to the ag bill in favor of a

22

simple process requiring Council review of large ag

23

subdivisions.

24

stated the following purposes for this procedural

25

bill.

Land Use Committee Report 02-184

A public review process would follow the
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1

Council and the public opportunity to comment on

2

whether a proposed subdivision complied with

3

existing legal requirements, and also a public

4

review process could serve to eliminate flaws in the

5

existing laws.
The Administrat'ion and the Planning

6
7

Department, I've also given to them three revisions

8

to Bill 76, basically because during public

9

testimony and discussion these areas of concern had

10

been brought up.

The three considerations are,

11

number one, to limit Council review to subdivisions

12

resulting in more than seven lots, require that any

13

public hearing occur in the relevant community plan

14

region, and finally, require that residents of

15

adjacent properties receive notification of the

16

public hearing.

17

With that in mind, I'll turn the discussion

18

over to the Planning Department for their comments

19

on the bill.

20

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, the Planning Department supports

21

the bill before the Committee to require public

22

hearings on ag subdivisions.

23

opportunity to review the three amendments that you

24

just read and we also support those three

25

amendments.

We have had an

I wanted to mention for your review
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1

that if the amendment is passed, that you would

2

review only ag ,subdivisions with eight or more lots,

3

there would typically be six of those per year.

4

you're not talking about a really large, substantial

5

amount of additional work.

6

subdivisions are smaller than eight lots, almost all

7

of them.

8

applications annually based on the last few years.

9

So

Many of the ag

So it would result in approximately six

The other thing I

want~d

to say is that there

10

are a couple of additional amendments that we would

11

like to ask the Committee to consider, and one of

12

these is to exempt private ag parks, and the reason

13

for this was previously identified by Elliott Krash,

14

the -- what we would recommend is that one of the

15

exemptions listed in the ordinance would be

16

subdivisions created solely for the purpose of

17

existing ag -- sorry, oh, sorry -- solely for the

18

purpose of establishing a private agricultural park

19

pursuant to Section 19.304.070 so that the private

20

ag parks are already distributed -- or, sorry,

21

defined in the code, but we feel that the private ag

22

parks should be exempted from this review and

23

analysis in' order to further support their creation.

24

The other amendment that we would like you to

25

consider is adding one more -- or, sorry,
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1

eliminating an exemption that is currently listed in

2

the ordinance, and that is Section 18.9 -- 49.030,

3

and that is Number 6, consolidations and

4

resubdivisions where no additional developable lots

5

are created.

6

particular change, I'd like to briefly show the

7

Committee an example of a very large subdivision

8

that was created without any review by the County

9

just by consolidating and resubdividing existing

And in order to support this

10

property.

11

it results in 33 developable lots.

12

This particular example is at Olowalu and

This is

-~

this is.a piece of property at

,

13

Olowalu, and the Honoapiilani Highway runs along the

14

bottom of the drawing.

15

middle of the drawing here is -- in the middle-of

16

the drawing is Chez Paul restaurant and the store,

17

and above that area by consolidating and

18

resubdividing this area using

19

TMKs of extremely strange configuration, it was

20

possible to create 33 buildable lots plus a series

21

of lots for archeological sites and the major stream

22

or river that runs through this property.

23

In this/location, in the

~uleana

lots and old

This -- this subdivision was possible without

24

any review by the Planning Department or by the

25

Public Works Department in terms of public
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1

improvements for roads or water supply or where the

2

roads would be connected to the highway, and we feel

3

that this type of thing is -- you know, should be

4

prohibited by ,the subdivision ordinance and that

5

this particular time we just would want to make sure

6

that these are not exempt

7

public review ordinance.

8
9
10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

fro~

this particular

Any other comments before we field

questions?
MR. FOLEY:

One

sorry, just one other amendment, just

11

something that just occurred to me.

12

an ag subdivision now or subdivision and land that's

13

zoned for agriculture, we do compare that to the

14

co~munity

15

do compare it to the community plan and we do make

16

sure that if the minimum lot size is two, acres or

17

five acres or whatever that that subdivision

18

conforms to the community plan.

19

plan.

When we review

DeGray isn't here anymore, but we

And we also, as a matter of course, review

20

the CC&Rs, the codes, covenants, and restrictions,

21

to make sure that agricultural practices are not

22

prohibited by the codes, covenants, and

23

restrictions.

24

subdivisions farming was actually prohibited by the

25

CC&Rs, just like they were in the infamous case in

And we have found that in some
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Kauai.

In this particular subdivision that I just

2

showed you we would -- we would not have any

3

opportunity to review whether or not CC&Rs even

4

exist, because it's not an application or a map that

5

we would ever see.

6

that type of land division shouldnit -- shouldn't be

7

exempt from this particular ordinance.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. FOLEY:

So that's another reason why

Are you done?

Unless John Summers has anything to add.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. SUMMERS:

c

Go ahead, John.
Thank you, Mr. Chair, Members of the

12

Committee, and the public.

13

to add is that the proper section number in 19

14

it's 19.308.070 for the private ag parks.

15

you, Mr. Chairman.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

The only thing I'd like

Thank

Any questions for the Planning Department?

17

Riki.

18

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Another -- not for maybe Mr. Foley.

I

19

think it's maybe because of Mr. Foley's

20

would like to ask Public Works Department and

21

Corporation Counsel, hearing the comments regarding

22

that Olowalu Mauka situation, Mr. Agaran, Public

23

Works does not have a review mechanism?

24
25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

comm~nt.

No, I think what he really meant to

say is whereas when you look at certain kinds of
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1

subdivisions we would usually look at what kind of

2

improvements as conditions would be included.

3

you do a consolidation_ -- reconsolidation to

4

witho~t

5

you don't necessarily require the improvements.

6

Because if you notice his comments were really

7

geared towards whether or not the Planning

8

Department, Public Works Department would be

9

requiring the usual improvements that might be

increasing the number of developable lots,

10

associated with subdivision.

11

all the subdivisions that come through the

12

Department.

13

When

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Obviously we review

That was my understanding, so that's

14

why I needed to ask that question, but again, my

15

concern was what Mr. Foley shared with us, is that

16

that proposal, while still under the general

17

agricultural description, you're adding a twist

18

because from a general agricultural acreage that it

19

normally was under sugar, you're looking at a
residential component" so the type of actual use of

21

the property changes and the demands or -- for the

22

entry/exit points also changes.

23

Under the typical ag program, Pioneer Mill

24

had their service bypass road mauka of Honoapiilani

25

Highway.

Now you have users that is going try and
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1

enter the general State thoroughfare, and I think

2

the Department brought up a good point that we

3

should take into consideration.

4

Mr. Moto has a comment yet, but, Chairman, regarding

5

the amendments proposed, I would ask if you could

6

have staff have it all written out and properly

7

refer to the area of the bill that would be revised.

8

That would be of assistance to the Committee.

9

you.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I don't know if

Thank

Yeah, thank you, Riki.

11

Staff, could you work on it?

12

Brian, one question.

Thank you.

The amendments that are

13

being proposed, are they substantive whereby we need

14

to go back to first reading, any of the amendments

15

that you heard so far?

16

MR. MOTO:

.Mr. Chairman, the -- as has been discussed on

17

previous occasions where questions like this have

18

arisen, the test as.developed by the Hawaii Supreme

19

Court is whether the changes are so substantial in

20

nature as to result in a -- essentially a new or

21

different bill.

22

the additions of exemptions from one case, the

23

deletion of an exemption, would appear not to be so

24

significant as to constitute a new bill.

25

means, Mr. Chairman, that if the Committee were to

And the changes as proposed being
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1

entertain these kinds of changes/ it could do so and

2

probably not require a second return to first

3

reading.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Riki/ go ahead.

Chairman/ since we have Mr. Moto --

6

Mr. Endo made an interesting comment for me during

7

his testimony in his company's view'of what a

8

preliminary approval means/ which means/ as I

9

understood it/ you're going to get an approval.

10

It's just a matter of when.

11

is equally similar/ that once you get a

12

pre-approval, it's done?

13

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Chairman.

The County's position

Mr. Endo's comments on behalf of

14

his client, as I understood them, were essentially

15

an argument that

16

request that there be an -- that the bill not apply

-~

or in support of his argument or

to subdivisions that have been already granted
18

preliminary subdivision approval, and in the course

19

of making that argument he said that -- in a

20

nutshell, that by obtaining a preliminary

21

subdivision approval, the applicant was vested in

22

certain rights/ rights which should not be

23

overturned or taken away by this legislation.

24
25

Having said that,you know, I did not
anticipate or prepare for a discussion on vested
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1

rights.

2

of regulatory law is that when any person applies

3

for a government entitlement and is in the process

4

of obtaining that approval, if there is an

5

intervening change in law and if that process has

6

not yet been completed and made final, that

7

applicant is at, the mercy of the law change.

8

other words, the fact that you have started the

9

process is no guarantee that you will not be subject

10
11

I can say that in general my understanding

In

to legislative changes that occur in the meantime.
Now -- so, in other words, I don't -- I don't

12

read the law to say that those who have obtained,

13

preliminary subdivision approval are entitled to an

14

exemption from the application of this bill.

15

may decide to do so for policy reasons, but I don't

16

necessarily read it that way.

17

You

I just want to make a few other comments

18

about the bill.

Even if one were inclined to

19

believe that -- that preliminary subdivision -- or

20

the bill shall not apply to preliminary -- to

21

subdivisions that obtain preliminary subdivision

22

approval, I will note a couple of things.

23

all, the bill itself does not create any approval or

24

disapproval process.

25

fundamental nature of the subdivision approval

It's not going to alter the
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1

process.

It just subjects it to a public hearing

2

requirement.

3

Another point I would make is that the

4

preliminary subdivision approval process is itself a

5

process that very clearly makes itself subject to

6

lots of terms and conditions.

7

a subdivision

8

almost always, in every case there's going to be

9

along list of to-dos, and oftentimes one of the

When someone obtains

preliminary subdivision approval,

10

to-dos is compliance with all other governmental

11

requirements.

12

subdivision approval by its own terms points out

13

that it is contingent upon the fulfillment of many

14

requirements.

15

MR. FOLEY:

So I think the preliminary

Mr. Chairman, I'd appreciate an opportunity

16

also to comment on two of the statements made by

17

Mr. Endo.

18

subdivisions with preliminary approval being

19

exempted.

20

preliminary is certainly a strong impression or

21

implication that the process has just begun, and the

22

approval process isn't changed except the

23

applications would be subject to a public hearing

24

before this Council if there are eight or more lots,

25

and I don't know which proJects Mr. Endo is

First of all, we would object to

As Mr. Moto has just said, the word
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to, but I doubt if they are larger than

1

referr~ng

2

eight lots.

3

The second thing, he objected to the

4

applicant having to pay for the cost of a public

5

hearing, and I don't know of any application that

6

the County has where the applicant doesn't pay for

7

the public hearing.

8

application processes have -- have application fees,

9

and one of the reasons for the fee is the applicant

10

All of our -- all of our

to pay for the hearing.

11

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA;

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Chairman.

Continue, Riki.
Thank you.

I asked that question

14

because for the members we do have a November 15,

15

2002 transmittal to Mr. Kane from then Direct9r

16

David Goode with an attachment from the County

17

Subdivision Engineering Standards'Committee signed

18

by Mr. Tom Godfrey, Chairman.

19

comment$ in his letter to -- through the Director to

20

the Council was that

21

that if Council were to proceed with recommending

22

these types of changes, that rather than do that on

23

a case-by-case basis, a more thorough review of the

24

standards through this Committee, the Subdivision

25

Engineering Standards Committee, may be more

And one of the

in his middle paragraph,
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appropriate.
Mr. Agaran, are you familiar with what type

2
3

of review of standards the Subdivision Committee may

4

have been thinking about or what types of revisions

5

to the standards that may address some of the

6

concerns that this bill is trying to address?

7

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I'm looking at the letter.

The letter

8

is fairly general, so I guess it was a very blanket

9

statement about what kind of comments might come out

10

in that kind of public -- public hearing and if they

11

would require changes to the current ordinances that

12

set the standards, basically the ministerial

13

standards

14

today, which usually, if we were going to make

15

changes, we would go to them first before coming to

16

the Council with changes to those standards.

17

th~t

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

are applied in subdivision process

I just ask that because Mr. Kane as

18

our Chairman did hold public hearings through

19

various areas

20

cannot recall either the Committee or representative

21

of the Committee testifying before Council and

22

offering comments that this letter suggests would be

23

put forth and may help us address the concerns

24

regarding Bill 76.

25

to you.

regions of this County, and I

So that is why I put it forward

Or are you aware of -- I wo'uld ask that if
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1

you would check, then, with your Standards Committee

2

and respond back to Chairman Nishiki on items that

3

we may consider either through an amendment of the

4

ordinance or through the code in revising the

5

standards of subdivision approval.

6

Chairman.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Riki.

Thank you,

Any other questions from

8

Committee members in regards to statements made by

9

the Planning Department, Corporation Counsel?

10

11

Charmaine, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I'd like to hear a real basic

12

application of this bill, if it passes, with the

13

amendments that are proposed.

14

comes forward, then it goes to a public hearing, and

15

from that public hearing let's say that everybody at

16

the public hearing testified that they don't want

17

this subdivision.

18
19

20

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Subdivision request

What qappens?

It doesn't meet the standards?

It

meets the standards?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It meets the standards.

Yeah,

21

otherwise it meets the standard, but it's just

22

people don't want it because they're going to say

23

road congestion, lack of water, this kind of stuff.

24

Actually, what I'm asking for is what -- what kind

25

of authority is being given with this bill for us as
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1

a Council?

Because right now it's under the

2

Council.

3

hear in the public testimony?

4

trying to accomplish by having a bill like this?

5

the objective is just to have a public hearing and

6

get public comment, that's fine, but I don't want us

7

to have public hearings that are meaningless.

8

going to use everybody's time, and money in our

9

case, and people are going to make suggestions or

Can we propose conditions based on what we
What is it that we're

We're

10

whatever and there's no authority for us to do

11

anything.

12

what are we -- what authority do we have to make

13

changes or to propose conditions for a subdivision

14

that's being proposed?

15

MR. FOLEY:

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MR. FOLEY:

So that's what my concern is.

If

You know,

Mr. Chairman, if I could respond -Go ahead, Mike.
to Ms. Tavares.

I can only speak for the

18

Planning Department, I can't speak for Corporation

19

Counsel, but our interpretation would be that it

20

would -- the public hearing would provide an

21

opportunity and this bill would provide an

22

opportunity for the staff and the Council to compare

23

the subdivision proposed, if it has eight lots or

24

more, to the community plan and to the general plan.

25

And if it was the interpretation of the -- of the
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1

Planning Department and with the Council's support

2

that the application for a subdivision did not

3

comply with the community plan, for instance,

4

concurrent provision of infrastructure not being

5

provided, just as an example, then I would -- I

6

would say that the -- in the case like that the

7

staff and the Council would both recommend to the

8

Public Works Director that the subdivision be denied

9

10

11

-or alternatively be approved with conditions that
would satisfy the community plan conflict.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Foley, don't you do that

12

anyway?

13

part of that responsibility of your Department to

14

compare it to community plans?

15

MR. FOLEY:

As an application comes in, your -- isn't

Yes, we do that now, and the difference would

16

be that the Council would be -- would have an

17

opportunity to review the subdivision and so would

18

the public, and the real advantage of having a

19

public hearing is that quite often people that live

20

in the neighborhood know the neighborhood better

21

than the staff or the Council.

22

project we just reviewed for Seabury Hall.

23

people that live immediately around Seabury Hall are

24

very much familiar with the drainage and traffic

25

problems that we may not have been aware of enough

That's true of the
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to change the project, but with their involvement,

2

we were able to solve those problems with this

3

project.

4

advantage, having-the public review -- the

5

neighbors, only adjacent property owners, would be

6

notified, according to Mr. Nishiki's recommendation.

7

So we would have neighbors adjacent participate and

With subdivisions, that would be an

we would have,the Council participate, and we see
that as an advantage because those two groups may
10

11

know something that we have missed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So our role, then, would be

12

basically to make recommendations to the Public

13

Works Department.

14

that's coming up here in Happy Valley, above Happy

15

Valley, am I correctly assuming that there are· no

16

off-site improvements?

17

widening or stuff like that?

18
19

20

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

In the case of the subdivision

They're not doing any road

Offhand, I don't know.

I could check

on that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

All right.

I think that's --

~ou

21

know, to me, this is what the concern is about these

22

projects that are going in, especially the large

23

ones, that when they come under the agricultural

24

classification, that those off-site improvements

25

that are going to impact -- without them are going
\
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to impact the existing neighborhood, if we don't

2

have enough authority to mandate that these

3

improvements be done even with agricultural

4

subdivisions, then we're not solving a problem that

5

has been proliferated throughout our

County~

And I think the Paia area is a prime example.

6
7

As all of these agriculture subdivisions, even

8

though some of them were really small, were being

9

approved, the cumulative impacts were not taken into

10

effect and now we have what we have in Paia with a

11

traffic jam, you know, to Kaunoa Center.

12

this is what the community has been talking about,

13

and they don't want similar

14

occur or for the current practice needs to be

15

reviewed, it needs to be stopped somehow, but if --

16

if there is no clout, let me use that word"for the

17

Council to then mandate things, then our other --

18

our other alternative will be we go through this

19

process, we make recommendations to Department of

20

Public Works, they don't follow our recommendations,

21

then we as Council legislators are going to change

22

the laws to implement what it is we think should be

23

implemented.

24

process?

25

MR. FOLEY:

~ypes

I think

of situations to

Do you see that as the circle or the

Are you asking me?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MR. FOLEY:

Yes.

Yeah, I'm asking you, Mr. Foley.·

Another alternative, of course, is if

3

you were dissatisfied with how the staff implements

4

or reacts to your conditions, you could change the

5

ordinance to have someone else approve the

6

subdivision, such as the Planning Commission or the

7

Council, but the way the ordinance is proposed now,

8

it merely creates a public hearing and the authority

9

to approve subdivision stays with the Public Works

10

Director.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

13

"COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Okay.

May I respond?
Yes.

Yeah, go ahead.
I think that comment supposes that we

16

don't have a good reason for not taking the

17

conditions as suggested into account.

18

applying here is standards that are set out in the

19

ordinances.

The engineering standards are in

20

Chapter 18.

The example that the Planning Director

21

gave, if it's within the Planning Department's

22

authority within the ordinance to create a condition

23

regarding the community plan, then certainly .we

24

would include that, if that's one of the conditions

25

that comes out of the public

he~ring,

What we're

but.if it's a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, . INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 7/29/03

51

1

condition that has no basis and an ordinance so that

2

we're not authorized to include that condition, I

3

think we would have a problem with including that

4

condition.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I think the reason I raised this

6

is because of that letter that came in from the

7

Subdivision Standards Committee.

8

that's exactly what he's saying, is that why don't

9

we go to the root of the problem, and the root of

Because I think

10

the problem is the standard.

Because they're going

11

to administer the standards.

So if it's something

12

that we want, the community wants, it should be a

13

standard either changed, a new standard, or amended

14

standard, then that way the Department of Public

15

Works has a, you know, concrete way to say this does

16

or doesn't meet the standard.

17

subdivision, you've got to meet this.

18

going to be -- you know, arbitrary and capricious is

19

the famous term that's used, but then it's actually

20

you have the authority because it's in the ordinance

21

itself.

22

You want this
It's not

So I think that's what Mr. -- well, now I

23

lost my place.

24

Standards Committee that authored the letter, I

25

think that's what he was getting to, where if this

The guy from the Subdivision

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

.PLU 7/29/03

52

1

is a way that we think we're going to solve the

2

problem t maybe this isn't the way.

3

actually to the standards and look at those and work

4

on that part of it.

5

public hearing or some public hearing process so

6

that the -- like Mr. Foley was saying t the

7

neighborhood is much more aware of what the

8

conditions are in their neighborhood t but we should

9

be making sure that our standards are going to be

The way is to go

I meant we could still have the

10

able to meet the needs of that particular

11

neighborhood too.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Charmaine t I thinkt you know t we've got up

13

there what we discussed as far as. the merits of this

14

Council review, and this review could allow the

15

Council and the public an opportunity to comment on

16

whether a proposed subdivision complied with

17

existing legal requirements! although the Director

18

of Public works and Waste Management would retain

19

approval authority.

20

could serve to eliminate flaws in existing laws t

21

which you brought out.

22

are aware that this Title 18 isn't the ~ll and all

23

to solving the concerns.

24

Council is to get into Title 19 t and that's the next

25

stept and I think that all of uS t in having these

In addition t the review process

And I think that all of us

The next step for this
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discussions/ accept that fact.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Go ahead/ Jo Anne.

And I agree with you/ because I

3

se~

4

lot of the things that I really sometimes get

5

confused about.

6

the ag bill and then they talk about the

7

subdivision/ there's a difference because one deals

8

with zoning and one deals with.subdivision/ and

9

sometimes even in my own mind I

10
11

this as an interim measure to really unveil a

Because even when people talk about

wil~

confuse the

two.
So I think that what's helpful is at least

12

having some kind of eyes and ears in the public

13

being able to look at this/-and also if we're

14

hearing the concerns and even the standards that are

15

the -- Mr. Godfrey that wrote the letter/ maybe if

16

we could send them the minutes or at least have him

17

review some of the documentation that we've gotten

18

and the input that we've received from the publicI

19

perhaps there are certain standards that really

20

should be addressed at their level.

21

dealing with things that -- I'm not an engineer.

22

wouldn't begin to know what to put in as far as

23

standards/ but maybe working with Gil and maybe a

24

task force to come and see how we cant where it's

25

appropriate/ do some of these standards.

Because they're
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But unless you have the discussion t unless

2

you get the public involved to actually be a part of

3

this process t I think you're going to continue to

4

have sides t and that's -- that's the one thing that

5

I found out of this whole process is that if we can

6

get people in the same room to communicate with one

7

another -- and as Elliott pointed out

8

people from all different t you know t ends of the

9

community.

t

here she had

She had big developers and she had small

10

farmers and just individuals t but what this dialogue

11

does is it brings people together to make not only

12

the process better t but make the end product better

13

so that it serves all of us and it serves the

14

community plan goals and objectives and the general

15

plan go~ls ~nd objectives.

16

And if there are certain costs that need to

'17

be borne t and ag subdivisions particularlYt I would

18

love to see cost of community services included as a

19

part of this dialogue.

20

that's what we end up with t continual cost

21

escalation for all of the services that now are

22

having to be provided in these agricultural

23

subdivisions that are removed from the rest of the

24

urban core.

25

the right direction.

So I

Because in rural areas t

I think that we're headed in
And as you said t it's not the
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end.

2

of the suggestions that have been made to create the

3

dialogue and just create a forum where people don't

4

feel completely frustrated and feel disgusted with

5

government.

6

We're not there yet.

But I really like some

-

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Okay.

We're going to go take a ten-minute

7

recess.

8

you and then we'll go one by one and discuss the

9

amendments.

10

(Gavel) .

11

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff will have the amendments printed for

Thank you.

We're in recess till 3:05.

2:55 p.m.
3: 10 p.m.·

(Gavel).

Meeting

ple~se

reconvene.

14

Depending upon which ordinance you're looking at, it

15

should be dated May 2nd, 2003.

16

out to you the five amendments, and in it they're

17

very specific in pointing out where the amendment

18

changes are.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Staff just passed

We'll look at amendment -Mr. Chair.

I'm sorry, Dain.
Before we continue to follow the
,

22

drumbeat, I'm curious to find out, Mr. Chairman, why

23

at no time during this meeting you have brought

24

forward the proposed bill from the Public Works

25

Director that we received for the May 2nd Council
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1

meeting, which is why it didn't go through second

2

and final reading and you as the Chair agreed to

3

have it sent back to this Committee for review?

4

yet since this meeting has been convened at 1:30,

5

you have not made one reference to that bill that

6

was proposed by Mr. Agaran.

7

And

And in that bill are some -- and I'll just

8

point out one, and it's point number 2 that is

9

connected -- and it's attached to the May 2nd memo.

10

It's about five pages back after the actual bill --

11

excuse me, bill.

12

members making a clarification about a letter that

13

was sent down by the Mayor on the May 1st letter,

14

but attached to that is a May 1st memo from the

15

Public Works Chair -- Public Works Director, and

16

attached to that is the proposed bill with

17

revisions.

18

There's a memo from myself to the

And in that letter that is sent to us by

19

Mr. Coloma-Agaran, on the page 2 of that May 1st

20

memo, the second point that he made, and it's the

21

,second sentence -- third sentence on the top of page

22

2, it reads second, changes to Section 18.49.040

23

specify that the

24

Environmental Management would hold a public

25

informational meeting in which public testimony

Dep~rtment

of Public Works and
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1

would be accepted.

You've ignored that,

2

Mr. Chairman.

3

a review based on Council review and not from the

4

Director.

Because you're still forwarding to us

Now, I'm asking for this because it has been

5

the foundation of my argument in objection to

6

the

7

the forwarding of this bill based on jurisdictional

8

and separation of powers.

9

inserting ourselves into a legislative -- an

Because here we are

10

administrative process via the preliminary and final

11

subdivision approval process.

12

Mr. Chair, with all -- with all due respect to you,

13

you've totally ignored that point.

14

appreciated, quite frankly.

15

quote.

16

of the freedom of the people by gradual and silent

17

encroachments of those in power than by violent and

18

sudden usurpations, and this is by James Madison,

19

considered to be the father of our constitution.

20

And you have,

And it's not

And I'm going to read a

There are more instances of the abridgment

And we are here.

We're ignoring the power

21

grab by

22

grab by the legislative branch of government via

23

this bill in usurping its authority over the

24

administrative branch, which has the duties to do

25

this job.

in this case pretty ironically a power
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And we already have existing mechanisms that

2

are in place.

We have the engineering committees.

3

We have all

we have all the mechanisms that are

4

in place to handle this.

5

agree we need a public -- we need a public review

6

process and that you've ignored, probably one of

7

main points not only myself brought up in my

8

argument from day one of this bill r but that was

9

even brought forward by the Public Works -- the

And I 'think all of us

th~

10

previous Public Works Director r Mr. David Goode r and

11

in fact a document that was received on May 2nd or

12

May 1st from the current Public Works Director r who r

13

by the waYr according to our Chart err under Chapter

14

5 on page 17 under Section 853

15

functions r the Director of Public Works and

16

Environmental Management shall administer the

17

building r houSing r and subdivision ordinances and

18

rules adopted thereunder.

19-

approve proposed subdivision plans which are in

20

conformity with the subdivision ordinance.

21

r

powers r duties r and

Sectio~

2r

number 2r

So I go right back to the very first thing I
Let's slow down - - or let's quiet

22

said r Mr. Chair.

23

down the little drumbeat that we've got going on

24

here and let's start talking about some of the

25

issues that are really important here r this
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1

separation of power issue.

Why are we putting a

2

legislative process right in the middle of an

3

administrative process?

4

the comments of the Public Works Director in his

5

memo that's dated to us on May 2nd or May 1st and

6

let's have some recognition of why you sent it back

7

here in the ,first place.

8

asked to have it brought back for further review and

9

comment on the proposal that was forwarded by our

Let's take in and consider

It was your words that

10

Public Works Director and you've ignored it today.

11

And you've reconvened this meeting and you are

12

prepared to just move -- barge full steam ahead

13

without taking any of the points that were brought

14

up by the Public Works Director into consideration

15

in his memo dated to us.

16
17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, I think you've said it enough times,

Mr. Chair.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE":

No, I haven't.

I'm not done.

Are you done?
No, I'm not.

Go ahead and continue.
This is not the only point that needs

23

to be brought up, and I think there's a lot of other

24

points.

25

give us a recommendation and then we can move

So unless, Mr. Chair, you're prepared to
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1

forward in a procedurally correct manner t unless

2

you're just -- you just want to throw out

3

seems like you're kind of partnering up with the

4

Planning Department in these proposed amendments t

5

without any request for proposed amendments from any

6

other body members

7

Why are you proceeding in such a fashion as to

8·

ramrod this piece of legislation through?

-~

what's going on

t

and it

Mr. Chairman?

9

I mean we've already ta,lked to your staff and

10

it -- we've been told that your intention is to pass

11

this out today.

12

your mind.

13

pass this out today without even having any comment

14

from this body as to what the guts of this iS t even

15

through the testimony that we've heard today from

16

very I think important groupst including the Kula

17

Community Association t of other people who have

18

shown that there' '8 issues here that need to be

19

discussed t and yet you're just kind of barging ahead

20

with your amendments and the Planning Department's

21

amendments without any full discussion on other

22

issues that may be out there and we'd like to get

23

clarification on.

Now t you had that predetermined in

You already decided that you're going to

24

There's several things that I'd like to get

25

clarified from Corp. Counsel before even attending
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1

these issues

2

any opportunity unless we raise our hand and like

3

try to grab your attention here.

4

just sharing with you

5

of disappointed that you've -- you've chosen this

6

this approach to this situation.

7

have a passion for this

8

demonstrating it with a little bit of zeal that I

9

don't think is going to be beneficial for all of us

l

and yet you're not really providing us

So I'm just -- I'm

Mr. Chairman

l

l

that I'm kind

I

I know that you

and you're kind of

10

to work in collaborative and cooperative efforts

11

here.

12

SOl

Mr. Chair l

I just ask for your

13

consideration of slowing it down a bit.

14

through this.

15

cramming it down our throats.

16

Mr. Chairman.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Let's do our analyses

Are you done?

I

instead of

Thank you

Thank you.

Let's get

l

Mr. Kane

I

I

18

just want to address to you how I try to run my

19

meetings

20

fine

21

piece to saYI but I think that when you make those

22

kinds of accusations for me as the Chairman of this

23

Committee

24

fair.

25

to speak.

l

and I can take criticism

I

l

and that is

from you as an individual I lend you have your

I

I think that I'm reallYI reallYI really

I give each and everyone of you the ability
I try not to interruptI and I would hope
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1

that what you just have spoken/ you will listen very

2

closely too.

3

I have no intention of ramrodding anything

4

down your throat.

Each and everyone of you have

5

votes/ and I allow to the very end, if you want to

6

speak today/ for you to speak.

7

that that was my intention/ you can

8

you from my heart it is not/ Mr. Kane.

9

just want to have it real clear to you that/ you

And if you think
I can tell
And so I

10

know/ I can -- I can listen with what you just said/

11

but that was not my intention.

12

and that's the reason why this bill was returned.

13

And if it's still is not ready to

14

you know/ it's not my intention to ramrod.

And then any time

~e

passed/ then/

I can take

15

And so I don't expect an apology.

16

your criticism/ but I'd like to move on.

17

discuss the amendments now/ and after welve had all

18

this discussion/ we can go back to the letter that

19

you want to have some discussion on.

20

acceptable with you or do you want to do it in

21

another manner that you think may provide a more

22

efficient way?

23

not listen to you.

24,

speak up.

25

Is that

I mean/ you know/ Ilm not going to
And if you do

SOl

then please

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I will

Mr. Chairman.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, Mr. Kane.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

All I'm asking, Mr. Chair, is before
and it is just an assumption, because

3

we get into

4

you haven't stated it yet.

5

indication as to what your recommendation as far as

6

revisions are, other than giving us something during

7

the recess that includes yours and the Planning

8

Department's proposed amendments for this bill.

9

so I don't know, are you planning on -- are these

10

going to be your amendments to the proposed bill?

11

And if so, let's get the recommendation from you and

12

you want to move forward?
~ut

13

You haven't given us any

And

before we do that, why don't -- you never

14'

requested any of us to provide clarification for any

15

part of this bill, and I have several questions

16

before we get to this, but again, I'm not here to

17

tell you how to run your meeting, Mr. Chairman.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, okay.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

know --

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNC I LMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Yeah, and so -- and I hope, you

Thank you.

Okay, so can I --

I jus t hope - - you know, you jus t

23

said you don't want to interrupt, and here you are

24

trying to interrupt and, you know, you're being

25

sarcastic and, you know, all the things that you say
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1

you're not going to do, you're doing, Mr. Chair.

2

let's remove all the personal stuff out of all of

3

this and let's stick to the business of it.

4

And all my issues that I have, Mr. Chairman, are

5

official business dealing with the bill and the

6

language of the bill.

'7

remove any personal references already.

8

already.

9

Okay?

Okay?

So I would ask you to please
Nuff

Let's get to the business of it.

And so if I may, Mr. Chairman, ,there are some

10

issues and questions that I have for clarification

11

from the Corporation Counsel, from the Director of

12

Public Works, and I may have one, or two for

13

Mr. Foley from the Department of Planning.

14

be able to proceed with those questions?

15

So

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, you know what I want to do?

Would I

I want

16

to discuss the five amendments that we have here,

17

being that we are now in discussion of them, got it

18

on the board, and then ,we can proceed with your

19

request.

Okay?

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you.

We'll turn to Proposal No.1

22

in the amendments.

Limit Council review to

23

subdivisions resulting in more than $even lots.

24

This is found in Subsection 18.49.030(B) (3), and the

25

change would be from three to seven.

Any discussion
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or comments?

Dain Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank your Mr. Chairman.

My questiQn

3

is how did we arrive -- from my understanding the

4

number three was the number that was going all the

5

way throughr and in looking at the final version r I

6

believer from the Public Works in their request on

7

the May 1st letter to us at the Council level r even

8

at that point there was no -- unless I'm missing

9

it --'a number other than- the three or more.

So my

10

question to

11

from your where did we come up with the number of

12

more than seven lots?

13

Was that from an analysis?

14

Director mentioned that with this number i t would be

15

at no more than six.

16

of the calendar that we would be exposed to if the

17

Council is in this role and the number of -- we're

18

trying to limit the amount of work load that's going

19

to be imposed upon this body or whatever it is?

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

YOUr

Mr. Chair r since this is coming

Or let's use eight or more.
I think the Planning

So was it derived from a sense

I think that in the testimony that we had

21

from members of the general publicr the concern was

22

three was something that was too small.

23

consul,tation with the Planning Department r I've

24

asked them to comment on the number seven r and

25

you've heard their answer today about the amount of
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1

applications, and they said that somewhere in the

2

area of eight a year is what it would be.

3

nothing that I'm stuck with.

4

that the general public brought out and so we've

5

increased it to seven lots.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

before I

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So it was

It was just something

And my only comment, Mr. Chair,

Go ahead.
-- pass on the floor is that during

10

the six public hearings that this body convened

11

after the first reading on December 6th, in January

12

and February in our public hearings, I do not recall

13

any people giving us a number.

14

is -- and I heard what you said, you're not locked

15

into the number, but I'm just trying to -- I'm

16

trying to understand how you arrived at the number.

17

Where did you come -- because from the -- from the

18

past six months and of the six meetings that we had,

19

not one person in my -- in my memory came up with

20

any other number besides what we had was the three

21

there, and really there were no basic comments to

22·

that because of the limited interest in this bill

23

overall.

24

CHAJ;R NISHIKI:

25

Yeah.

So if the number

I guess I just told you exactly

what happened and that's where the number came from.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

4

Thank you.

Okay.

Any other discussion?

Charmaine,

go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I carr support

5

this amendment, and I donrt know where I heard it,

6

and I think it was privately that I received phone

7

calls, one was from a person Upcountry who. had a

8

five-lot subdivision going that was very concerned

9

that they were going to incur a tremendous amount of

10

expense because of the public hearing thing.

So

11

that was one five-lot subdivision, and then there

12

was another one that was a four-lot subdivision and

13

this would have triggered it.

14

talked maybe privately or I talked with Staff about

15

looking at a different number.

16

three -- three or fewer coincides with I believe

17

when park assessment kicks in, so it probably was a

18

handy number to start with, but I think based on

19

what it is werre trying to accomplish with this bill

20

or any other bill where public hearing is triggered,

21

it is not the small subdivisions that is a concern

22

of the general public.

23

there are impacts that theyrre definitely going to

24

feel.

25

seven or whatever lot size, numbers of lots, I think

So I think we had

I know the number

It is the large ones where

So, you know, whether yourre not married to
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1

this is avast improvements over the three.

2

covers the two people that talked to me about itr so

3

I'm happy with seven .

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And it

.Thank you.

Any other comments from Committee members?

5

Seeing none r we'll move on.

Number two.

And those

6

of you in the general publicr if you don't have the

7

handout r it's up here on the board.

8

exemption for consolidations/resubdivisions by

9

deleting 18.49.030(B) (6).

Delete

And you heard today from

10

the Planning Department in regards to the concerns

11

they haver and I guess they brought out a specific

12

subdivision.

13

go ahead.

14

Any questions or comments?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Charmaine r

Yeahr Mr. Chairman r I understand

the intent of this area.

I would like to see the

16

same condition put on as we just -- put on --

17

discussed r to eight or more lots r as long as it

18

doesn't result in eight or more lots.

19

some consolidations and resubdivisions of smaller

20

or parcels that are like three lots or four lots r

21

unless eliminating this and adding subdivisions of

22

lands r consolidations r or resubdivisions and just

23

add it all into number 3 as

24

fell swoop there. '

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

on~

There are

-- you know r one

Comments by Planning.
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MR. SUMMERS:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

If one looks at

2

18.49.030 (B) (3), there's a specific exemption for

3

subdivisions under the current language in the three

4

or fewer lots.

5

eight or -- excuse me, seven or fewer lots, it would

6

be my understanding that a consolidation/resubdivision

7

would be exempted, as long as its seven or fewer

8

lots.

9
10

If that were amended to read as

So that concern would be --

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

What's your reference again, John?

The number.

11

MR . SUMMERS:

Tha t 's 18. 49 . 03 0 (B) (3) .

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Right.

Okay, so it would be

13

covered under there anyway?

14

then.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

That's fine,

That's fine?
I can certainly support the

17

elimination of this.

18

on his example.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I had a question for Mr. Foley

Go ahead, Charmaine.
Did that reconsolidation result in

21

no more lots than they would have already had before

22

the reconsolidation?

23

MR. FOLEY:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Right.
Okay, that's pretty scary.

you.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

Thank

70

PLU 7/29/03

1

CHAIR.NISHIKI:

Any other discussion in regards to this

2

area?

3

planning.

4

Languag~

5

the purpose of establishing a private ag park

6

pursuant to Section 19.30A.070.

7

Charmaine.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

10
11

Seeing none, we'l) move on.

Number 3,

Add exemption to private ag parks.
would be "Subdivisions created solely for

Yes.

Any discussion?

Mr. Foley, in these private

ag parks, there is no residences allowed ,on these ag
lots, right?
MR. SUMMERS':

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

If one looks at

12,

19.30A.070, there are a number of stringent

13

restrictions and requirements. for p:rivate ag parks.

14

One of those -- some of those requirements relate to

15

the construction of dwellings.

16

allowed in these private ag parks.

17

limit of one dwelling per 25 acres of private ag

18

park area and the dwelling cannot exceed 700 square

19

feet in size.

20

required.

A dwelling is
But there's a

In addition, a special use permit is

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

members?

Okay, thank you.

Does that answer your question, Charmaine?

Okay.

Yes.
Any other questions from Committee

Seeing none.

Turn to Subsection
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18.49.040(D).

In it we're adding, The Council shall

2

conduct a public hearing on each application for an

3

agricultural subdivision, end of quote, and before,

4

quote, unless the subdivision is exempted in,Section

5

18.49.030, end of sentence.

6

saying, "in the relevant community plan region."

7

Any discussion?

8

ahead Charmaine.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And then to go on in,

This, again, was brought -- oh, go

Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I think both

10

four and five is what I heard repeatedly through the

11

public meetings that we were having, that people

12

wanted the meetings or the hearings to be held in

13

the community plan region and that there be a

14

separate -- that there be a specific notification to

15

the adjoining neighbors.

16

but sometimes I get the hearings between Bill 84 and

17

this one confused, but we heard the same thing in

18

Bill 84, but I think I do remember that we heard it

19

in this bill's hearing also.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

This came up -- I'm sorry,

Any comments on Number 4T . And then

21

in Number 5, as Charmaine said, again, public

22

.hearing requirement 18.49.040(D), for adding the

23

sentence, "the applicant shall provide notice of the

24

public hearing to all landowners within 500 feet of

25

the project, as well as all adjacent landowners by
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certified mail (return receipt requested) 30 days

2

prior to the meeting."

3

see the entire bill and the amendments.

4

questions or comments?

5

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Again/ up there is where you
Any

Seeing none/ thank you.

Chairman.

Riki/ go ahead.
If I may just return quickly to Item

8

No. 3/ the private ag parks.

I don't know which

9

department is -- should respond.

You already have

zoned land and now you want to create a

10

agric~ltural

11

private ag park.

12

there's a process if you're rezoning land and want

13

to create a private ag park from another

14

non~agricultural

15

having agricultural land and you want to create this

16

private ag park and be held -- and be held to the

17

code/ which is very restrictive in lot sizes/

18

dwellings/ and I will say activities within the ag

19

park/ does that go through a process where what

20

we're asking to exempt would not need a review?

21

if you tell me it's okay/ there is a review/ the

22

creation of an ag park goes through some kind of

23

departmental review and that the applicant is aware/

24

that's fine. ' Because if they 'don't do a dwelling/

25

there's no special use permit.

Is there any process -- I know

designation/ but if you're already

Mr. Summers/ I don't
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2

know if you would like to respond.
MR. SUMMERS:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Regarding the private

3

ag parks in 19.30A.070, the projects are reviewed by

4

the Administration, both subdivisions and Planning

5

would look at the project for consistency with the

6

criteria set forth.

7

are so stringent that

8

section is clearly to promote ag development, that

9

we didn't want to disincentivize this tool to

The criteria and restrictions
and the purpose of the

10

promote agriculture.

And now with respect to the

11

construction of a dwelling, there is a public

12

process, the special use permit process that would

13

be required if a dwelling is considered within the

14

private ag park in addition to the cap of 700 square

15

feet and the other requirements that would be put

16

forth.

17

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Again, and the reason I ask this,

18

Mr. Summers, is from the other amendments that we

19

have review -- are going through at this time, we're

20

talking about eight or more lots and the rest would

21

-be exempt.

So I can see for a 25-acre parcel, the

22

minimum is five acres, so he's going" to have five ag

23

lot -- ag park lots, not a problem.

24

have 100 acres, okay.

25

acre.

Let's,say I

I need to make minimum five

I'm going to have 20 lots, though.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

I'm still

PLU 7/29/03

74

1

going to be exempted because I have -- even with my

2

20 lots?

3

MR. SUMMERS:

4

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

6

Under the
Because if I get a special user

theoretically! can have four dwellings.
MR. SUMMERS:

That's correct.

If one had 100 acres r for

7

instance r there would be an option for four of these

8

caretaker dwellingsr provided that a special use

9

permit were obtained.

10

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

MR. SUMMERS:

That's correct.

Regarding the subdivision itselfr it would

i2

require an administrative approval prior to the

13

project' moving forward.

14

proposing the amendment was so not to

15

this type of tool.

16

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Again r the major reason for
disincentiv~ze

I just throw that example out because

17

I wanted to make sure that we look at the different

18

scenarios that could come forward r and I don't want

19

to be in the'position that we should have discussed

20

it and we didn't discuss it as a potential negative

21

ramification of this type of legislation.

22

very much r Mr. Chair.

23

Thank you

CHAIR NISHIKI:Any other questions in regards to the five

24

amendments that we have just discussed?

25

We'll turn now to the concern raised by Mr. Kaner

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS! INC.
(.808)

524-2090

Okay.

PLU 7/29/03

75

1

and I guess the question to ask Corporation Counsel,

2

although it -- we've asked this before, the concern

3

raised abQut the County Council having the authority

4

to have a public hearing process in regards to Title

5

18.49.

6

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Moto, would you like to respond?

Mr. Chairman, as -- as we have stated on -- at

7

the Council meeting and at previous Committee

8

meetings, our Department was willing to sign as to

9

form and legality as to these bills.

When I say

10

these bills, I mean the bills that provided for a

11

public hearing process at the Council level.

12

earlier expressed some reservations if the bills

13

were to essentially make the Council the approving

14

authority.

15

because that's not in fact the kind of bill the

16

Council has been considering of late.

17

continue to be of the position that the bill is

18

defensible as presented.

19
20
21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

However, that question was academic,

And so we

And to the letter, Mr. Kane, in regards to

Mr. Agaran.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chairman, can I request a

clarification, please?

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

We had

Go ahead.
My issue is not the legality of the

separation of powers.

My question is -- and I think
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the Corp. Counsel agrees -- it is a policy issue.

2

just bring forward this question because I think as

3

a policy this body should avoid reaching over into

4

an administrative function and putting ourselves

5

into a position where we end up dealing with -- and

6

we termed it before, a feel good measure.

7

Tavares kind of brought it out in some of her'

8

comments.

9

There's no authorities.

Member

Because we have no authority over it.
We're just going to be

10

commenting.

11

accomplished without the County Council's presence

12

in this process.

And I think that -- that can be

And so I want to clarify that.

13

I

My question

14

is not a legal question.

My question is a policy

15

question.

16

Council process and a legislative process, or if we

17

want to leave it to the Administration to handle

18

their affairs on theirday-to-day operation, which

19

would include an approval process that they could

20

include into that a public review process as we go

21

through this bill.

22

clear.

Because if this body wants to pursue a

And that I just wanted to make

23

And then, on top of that, recognize the

24

letter from Mr. Agaran that was forwarded to us, and

25

hearing your comments to that, Mr. Chair, since you
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1

haven't made any comments to his proposed ordinance

2

and the

and the revisions that he requests us to

3

consider.

So my question is to you, Mr. Chair, if

4

you have any comment or if you and/or your staff

5

have provided any comment or contemplated making any

6

comments to this body with respects to the request

7

by Mr. Agaran to consider his revisions?

8
9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Agaran, would you like to address your

letter?

10

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yes.

Go ahead.
This bill that was submitted was

13 .

something that our Department worked on along with

14

the Planning Department, and really it was in

15

reaction to listening to some of the comments and

16

with the notion that we're not opposed to having a

17

public -- public comment process in looking at

18

subdivisions, but we were looking at, well, how we

19

could make it work.

20

Obviously I believe that the Mayor's position

21

really is to work off the original bill, which

22

you're considering here today, but basically the

23

bill -- we included in our bill a lot more

24

substa'nce.

25

process.

It's not just making a change to the
Because I happen to agree with the
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1

comments and questions that Councilwoman Tavares

2

raised earlier, that really we're not changing the

3

standards in the bill that's being considered today.

4

So you'll be having public hearing, but if you -- if

5

they meet the standards, I'd be hard

6

deviate from approving any application that came in,

7

and I suppose I -- I did ask about whether -- I did

8

talk to the Corp. Counsel a little bit about what

9

kind of discretion I have, and under the Charter,

10

apparently, deviations from the standards, it's a

11

BVA function and not really something that a

12

Director of Public Works has.

13

press~d

to

So any report coming back in the public,

14

hearings suggesting conditions that deviate from the

15

standards that have been set out, I wouldn't be able

16

to act on those.

17

there, but really I'd be hard pressed to turn down a

18

subdivision, at the preliminary stage.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I could recognize that they're

Dain, go ahead.
If after a Council and -- or a review

21

by either Councilor the Planning Director, after

22

having a public review process, and that

23

recommendations -- are we allowed to make

24

recommendations based on -- that -- on

25

considerations that deviate from the standards?
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other words, as an example, either the Councilor,

2

say, Mr. Foley is looking at something and we go

3

through a public hearing process.

4

doesn't like it who comes to testify but 'what they

5

don't like is irrelevant to the standards that are

6

within the application and they're all met, would it

7

be responsible of this body or the Planning Director

8

to -- to recommend a denial

9

if all components of that application are following

~of

If everybody

the application even

10

the standards that are being followed by the

11

application process?

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Moto.

Mr. Chairman, let "me answer in this 'way, that

14

the Public Works Director makes a correct

15

observation in saying that -- well, if you're

16

looking at

17

bill but the other one, the one that the Chair was

18

discussing.

19

comment, regardless of what may be testified to at a

20

public hearing, if the subdivision meets the

21

standards as set forth in Title 18, the design

22

standards and the lmprovement standards that are set

23

forth therein, then he will -- he will in all

24

likelihood have to approve that subdivision.

25

t~e

-- not the Director's version of the

If a subdivision, regardless of public

He could not impose a 'change that would
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constitute a -- in effect a variance from those

2

designs -- from the strict application of those

3

design and improvement standards.

4

Because -- it's because the Charter says that

5

variances from the strict application of the zoning,

6

subdivision, and building ordinances are variances

7

and they must be decided by the Board of Variances

8

and Appeals.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Why is that?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any others questions?

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Comments?

Jo Anne.

My question is -- you know, and I

12

guess I'm getting kind of conflicted because we had

13

a letter that came down on May 1st from the Mayor

14

basically stating that the Public Works Department

15

had submitted this bill at the request of our

16

Council Chair, because he was alleging that it

17

wasn't with the Administration, but let's assume for

18

a minute that there's a miscommunication and it was

19

sent down by the Administration.

20

position, then the argument that Mr. Kane's making

21

about trying to inject .or trying to impose or trying

22

to maybe muddy the water by stepping into an area

23

that either the legislative or the administrative

24

body should not be going into, then I could make the

25

same argument in the converse that why is the

If I take that

,
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Administration now sending us a bill when we're the

2

policy making authority and we're the policy making

3

body?

4

Administration is sending us a bill when we're the

5

ones that form policy.

6

So I could be equally offended that

So I'm going to leave that go and not touch

7

that, because I think that that's not what we're

8

talking about.

9

the public and how do we respond, whether it's as

I think what we're talking about is

10

legislators or administrators, how do we in

11

government respond to the public.

12

what this whole dialogue has always been about.

13

It's that originally when these subdivisions were

14

coming up, they were being done because the public

15

was frustrated.

16

their voices heard.

17

this can only make the dialogue and the

18

communication between members of the public and

19

government better because we're actually talking.

20

That for me is

They had no means of having even
So tome, whatever comes out of

So I don't see this as an end.

I see this as

21

something that is an interim measure, and perhaps

22

then the more substantive suggestions that have been

23

made -- whether it's made by the Administration or

24

who made it.

25

some very good things that are contained in this

It doesn't matter.
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document, but again, I don't want to get into making

2

a substantive change so that we have to start all

3

the way back over to first reading.

4

can serve as an interim measure, but I just wanted

5

to get that point across that one could make that

6

observation on both sides of the coin.

I think this

7

So I would prefer that we move forward and

8

then consider the document which has been brought

9

out that was sent to us on the Department of Public

10

Works and Environmental Management letterhead.

I

11

would like ,to have that discussion so that we can at

12

some point in time look at that, but I would rather

13

deal with the proposed bill,that we have before us

14

with the proposed amendments so that we don't get

15

'into a gray area of looking into substantive

16

changes.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Dain, go ahead.
Thank you.

For clarification,

19

Mr. Chair.

The Director of Public Works and Waste

20

Management was only requested and his staff were

21

only requested for comments.

22

full written bill, and that is stated clearly on the

23

May 2nd memo.

24

Okay.

25

her to understand that if she read the letter that's

I did not request a

All I did was request for comments.

So Member Johnson's comments, I just wanted
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1

right behind itr there's clarification there.

2

on top of that r that I don't even agree with some of

3

the revisions.

4

I don't even agree with something that supposedly is

5

mine?

6

And

So therefore r how can it be mine if

So there's -- we need to get clarity there.
And -I'll leave it at that r Mr. Chair.

7

Because I also feel that we all -- againr we all

8

know that the public review process is important.

9

And that's why we're here.

We're trying to talk

10

about it.

11

basically this was generated because there was a

12

frustration r as stated by the previous speaker r that

13

things weren't being done the way they should have

14

been done r and there was a lack of faith in how

15

perhaps a former Administration and certain people

16

were viewing these processes.

17

is here r because the faith has been lost in the

18

Administration.

19

administrative process r and therefore r the request

20

iS r you know what r let's get the legislative process

21

in because they're the voice of the people and

22

they're the ones that can rescue us from all this

23

loss of faith.

24
25

But let's not be disingenuous r because

And that's why this

Not this Administration r but the

My point is we need to be careful that we
don't go crossing lines.

Because the whole reason
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why we had separation of powers was to protect the

2

people.

3

government more power than the other, well, whoever

4

wants to, you can go look at the constitution and

5

why it's written the way it is and why we have

6

separation of powers and you can get into all that.

7

I have pages and pages of

8

be beneficial for each and everyone of us at some

9

point in our lives to understand why this is the

Because if you give one branch of

it~

.

Ap~

I think it will

10

oldest living document that's in -- and still

11

working ,today.

12

So people need to understand that, and that's

13

my argument.

I'm being very -- I'm going to stick

14

to this one.

This is not something I'm going to let

15

go, and it's a policy decision.

16

my colleagues to just consider it as a policy

17

decision that we make sure that we don't get too far

18

beyond the lines that have been drawn for us.

19

we rose our right hand and swore to protect the

20

constitution of the United States,. this is .part of

21

it, and a very significant part at that.

22

When

I do have a question, Mr. Chair --

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

And so I'm asking

Go ahead.
-- as for the substantive question,

since that, again, as Mr. Moto has said repeatedly,
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a issue of substantive changes with respects to it

2

either being a Council review

3

is written for Council review or in the end that

4

doesn't go forward and we have the Director of

5

Public Works and Environmental Management directs
the review

proces~?

or because the bill

Because it's a review process

7

and it doesn't matter who's doing it, does it

8

constitute a substantive change?

9

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Chairman, let me

answe~

it this way, that

10

if one were -- if the Committee were to entertain

11

the other bill that's in your binder, the one that's

12

submitted by the Public Works Director, that bill,

13

first of all, is not the bill that passed first

14

reading.

15

the bill that passed first reading.

16

number --

17

It -- it is substantively different from

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And in a

I'm going to interrupt because my

18

question is specific not the whole bill as proposed.

19

by the Public Works Director.

20

Council having the review or the Public Works

21

Director having the review.

22

I'm asking for at this point, so not to

23

MR. MOTO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

asked.

It's specific to

That's the only thing

Yes.
-- add in things that are not being
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MR. MOTO:

Uh-huh.

Uh~huh.

Well, Mr. Chairman, that's a

2

tough call and ultimately the Council can make that

3

decision.

4

make solely that kind of change to the bill which

5

passed first reading, that it would not necessarily

6

result in-a bill that is a new and distinct bill

7

from the one that was previously cast.

8

people might reach a different conclusion.

9

it would not seem to me to be fundamentally

I would tend to think that if one were to

Different
However,

10

different.

11

one were to add on more changes, especially the kind

12

of changes that are embodied in Mr. Agaran's

13

suggested bill, especially those that are in the

14

second half of his bill, then I would suggest that

15

the Council consider

16

reading, because the changes do begin to become more

17

and more significant.

18
'19

I would go on to say, however, that if

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

s~nding

it back to first

Which from a procedural standpoint

technically would be -- if it went back to first

20

reading after everything's said and done, we'd be

21

talking about an extra two weeks to a month, because

22

we'd

23

back to first, have a break, and then come back and

24

go second again, so a month.

25

way back to the beginning.

instead of having second and final, we'd go

That would be all the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

87

PLU 7/29/03

1

MR. MOTO:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

5

Yes, Mr. Chairman, I believe so.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Any other discussion?

Charmaine, go

ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, thank you.

I'm glad we

6

brought up Mr. Agaran's proposal.

I have to say

7

that it's -- first of all, I had difficulty finding

8

it in my binder.

9

consistent about where these are in our binders, but

10

secondly, because the proposed bill by Department of

11

Public Works is not in a Ramseyered format and not

12

comparable to the bill that's before us today and

13

it's late in the afternoon, I'm having trouble

14

finding what are the differences between the two

15

bills.

I think we should be a little more

16

If Mr. Agaran could walk us through his bill

17

and maybe show us what the major differences are at

18

this point, that might be helpful for us to

19

understand, or, Mr. Chair, because of the --

20

whatever's happening here, maybe our staff would be

21

able to prepare like a side-by-side comparison of

22

the two bills for our next meeting, but, you know,

23

quite frankly, I'm not up enough to do it going back

24

and forth today.

25

what those are specifically, you know, I'm not ready

So unless Mr. Agaran can point out
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to act on either of the bills.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

3

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Riki.

Thank you, Chairman.

I've listened

4

intently to the various member's comments.

I can

5

I will say I think every member's very sincere in

6

their point of view of trying to find a way to make

7

a public participation process become possible.

8

just want to bring up, since we did look at

9

Mr. Agaran's transmittal and I appreciate the

I

10

Department's comments, and it made me think.

11

Because already Council has through adoption of the

12

County Code under Chapter 18.40 set forth County law

13

on how the Committee on Subdivision Engineering

14

Standards shall perform and the powers and duties

15

that it does have by law.

16

Okay.

Already we do know that the Mayor will

17

appoint and the Council shall approve nine members

18

at large and three ex-officios with various

19

disciplines.

20

law shall review all standards.

21

this Committee by law shall review proposed

22

modification, deletions, or additions to those

23

standards.

24

submit for review all engineering standards and

25

specifications relating to subdivisions within their

We also know that this Committee by
We also know that

We also know that they have the power to
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control.
,

I share that because it is obvious to me as a

2
3

member of this Committee that we already have a

4

mechanism of a standing committee that also states

5

that they shall have the same provisions that's

6

applied to boards and commissions as recognized by

7

the Charter.

8

law that I think we can implement into this proposal

9

and allow the public review process to move forward.

10

These committee- -- this committee will report to the

11

Public Works Director.

So we have a Committee established by

I think one thing that I appreciate the

12
13

Director's proposal is Section 18.49.050, and that

14

is one of the concerns of our earlier testifier that

15

represented the area of Kula, a review of criteria.

16

It also states what the Planning Director and

17

Planning Department responsibility and role is in

18

the review criteria.

19

what is already set forth by law.

20

place.

21

sitting on this committee, and I think this may be

22

the more approp!iate mechanism to allow the public

23

comment process to take part, Chairman.

24
25

I think these things utilize
It is already in

We already have members of our community

And I bring that up because we also heard
when we took this bill to Lanai, one of the comments
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1

that was interestingly brought forth that states in

2

the general plan that we were reminded is that the

3

general plan asks that we streamline the approval

4

process, and yet we are considering to add another

5

mechanism to extend the approval process.

6

we are saying that we need to follow the general

7

plan in this proposed ordinance.

8

follow what we like and we ignore what we don't like

9

whe'n it doesn't fit the time or the issue at hand?

And yet

So do we just

10

I just share that because I didn't think about it

11

till it was brought up in public testimony, the

12

comment of expediting and streamlining the approval

13

process.

14

The last thing I share, Mr. Chairman, and I

15

thank you for this time, is also the comments that

16

the State Land Use Commission has put forth

17

regarding agricultural subdivisions.

18

the County is appropriate that they have filed a

19

response, but one thing I think I can recollect and

20

I think maybe you were still there and I think

21

Ms. Tavares, is that in previous Administrations, I

22

believe at ?ne point in time a follow through to

23

this agricultural subdivisions was then to move

24

forward and get rural, rezoning.

25

at the agricultural subdivision process, okay.

And I think

It wasn't to stop
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That has not occurred, obviously, and that is

2

why we have concerns of various members from various

3

regions about the impact now of ag subdivisions that

4

haven't moved forward and gone through the rezoning

5

to rural.

6

Chairman, that for some of us we can recall eight,

7

ten years ago.

8

I think we have mechanisms in place that can help us

9

put forward and address the concern of public

So this is a long, evolving situation,

10

participatlon.

11

share my points.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

Michael.

14

And so I share that because, again,

So I thank you for allowing me to

Any other comments from Committee members?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you,

Chairm~n.

Thank

15

you again for having this issue brought out.

16

think we've heard a lot of interesting comments, to

17

say the least.

18

for the rest of my members; that we do support the

19

idea of public hearings, especially for people that

20

are going to be impacted by large subdivisions.

21

However, for me it's an issue of checks and balances

22

as it relates to government.

23

setting precedent as a legislative branch to

24

intervene on what is an administerial process,

25

namely, the discretion of the Public Works Director

I

For me, I think I can speak safely

Are we going to be
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1

to approve subdivisions.
I think we're walking on dangerous ground

2
3

here.

I don't believe this is what our constitution

4

has provided for us to do.

5

already in place that are in the Charter.

6

doing our visitations and our public hearings

7

earlier this year -- and by the

8

I know there are some people that were concerned,

9

but it was not a large, overwhelming amount.

We have mechanisms

~aYi

While

these hearings,

I can

10

say I think maybe the largest public hearings of the

11

six maybe had ten people.

12

be a larger overwhelming number.

13

hearings were just a handful of ,people:

14

I would think there would
Most of the other

And I distinctly recall some of the comments

15

made with the idea of the Council holding these

16

public reviews.

17

saying this is nice, but it's window dressing.

18

mean you're here, fine, but what clout do you have?

19

And again the issue was brought up are you folks

20

here to tell the Administration what to do, the

21

executive branch of government, whereas we're the

22

legislative. branch?

23

balances so you have no

24

equal amount of power amongst the three branches of

25

\government.

I remember one member of the public

That's why we have checks and
you have equal -- an
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So for me, Mr. Chairman, I think with the

1

2

letter from our Public Works Director as to his

3

reCommendations as opposed to the first bill that

4

was passed, it would be -- I think we would have a

5

more effective meeting if we had, say, maybe a

6

matrix making the

7

Director's recommendations versus the first bill.

8

For me, I'm not ready to make a decision just yet,

9

and at a future meeting when we get all the nuts and

comparis~ns

of the Public works

10

bolts together, then I think we can go forward on

11

this.

12

So I thought I'd just share those comments

13

with you.

So, again, it's -- for me, I really take

14

into deep, serious consideration the importance of

15

the checks and balances of government, Mr. Chairman.

16

Thank you.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments?

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Jo Anne.

I just wanted to remind the

19

members that I think we had about 30 people that

20

testified in Lahaina.

21

I think we had, because there were people that were

22

really concerned about it, and I think that because

23

this is where many of the concerns have come from,

24

they still continue to be coming to me, I really

25

believe that the longer that we delay this, if there

That was the largest turn out
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1

are final approvals given

2

continue to be frustrated.

3

for me to continue to go back to my constituents and

4

to saYI well

5

not saying to rush this

6

had the dialogue.

7

anything that we do in regard to changing or

8

incorporating I guess elements of Mr. Agaran's bill

9

will be substantive in nature

10

l

the people will still
And it's very difficult

we haven't made a decision yet.

l

l

I'm

but I'm saying that we've

You've heard Mr. Moto state that

I

so that will continue

to delay this process.
If that is what the body wishes to

11

then

dOl

12

fine

13

public process?

14

we're willing to embrace or that we want to not

15

know I move forward with this?

16

think that the Public Works Department

17

their concerns

18

l

but my concern has always been is there a

I

Is that going to be something that
you

And so for mel I just
I

they have

but I don't think that this is a

, balance of power issue.
tha~

l

I believe it was Buck

19

Buchanan

very strongly urged -- and he's

20

testified at many of our Council meetings and he's a

21

respected attorneYI he said you are the people we

22

elected.

23

to see what kind of recommendations or what kind of

24

input you're going to give.

25

didn't elec,t those other people.

I want to look you in the eye and I want

We elected you.
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1

comments that were made from a lot of people.
So I don't believe that this afternoon we're

2
3

going to be able to make a decision.

I hoped that

4

we could.

5

because I think that the longer we delay this, the

6

more frustrating it becomes, not only to the public,

7

but to those of us who see the conversion of

8

agriculture land into residential subdivisions and

9

we have no way of knowing how we're going to be able

I'm certainly willing to move forward,

10

to afford to provide the services that those

11

subdivisions now demand.

12

ticking and the meter is running and the dollars

13

keep adding up, and time is money.

14

Mr. Cha,ir.

15
16
17

CHAIR NISHIKI;

So every day the clock is

Thank you,

Any other comments from members that

haven't spoken?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Dain, go ahead.
The public review process, there's

18

one question I have of the part of the bill, and I

19

think it -- and I'm sorry, let me just locate that,

20

~r.

21

specified in 18.08.100 (A) (2), shall be suspended

22

during the pendency of the public review process

23

pursuant to this section.

24

amount of time they say is I believe -- and I

25

apologize, 30 days?

Chair l

and it has to do with the review period

My question is that
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COLOMA~AGARAN:

1

MR.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It's usually 45 days.
45

days, and yet agency review and

3

comment, 30 days; scheduling of, informational

4

meeting is at least two weeks for publication; the

5

informational meeting, a day; acceptance of written

6

testimony following the informational meeting,

7

another 15 days.

8

guess the question is although it's clear where it

9

ends after the hearing, it's not clear where

That's at least 60 days.

How

t~e

10

public review period begins.

11

there's language there or we need to incorporate

12

language.

13

can find out when this process begins of the public

14

hearing portion, and I may be able to come up with

15

some alternative language, but maybe I ,need

16

clarification on that.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

'23
24
25

And I don't know if

Mr. Chair, this is just for clarity so we

17

22

I

Where in the
Yeah, let me

-- ordinance, again?
I apologize, Mr. Chair.

The--

Okay, it's the end of the ordinance,

Committee Members.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The very end, yeah, right at the end,

right before Section 2.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Yeah, go ahead.
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1
2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And it reads -- it starts from age 3,

I believe.

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

D.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

In D, letter D, and then in

5

parentheses towards the bottom it has parentheses D,

6

parentheses 1.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

The question is?
The question is when is the

because they're referencing

on the page 4 they're

10

referencing the ,review period specified in section

11

18.08.100(A) (2) shall be suspended during the

12

pendency of the Council's review pursuant to this

13

section.

14

that public review process, since we're putting

15

we're asking for a suspension during this public

16

review process?

My question is when is the start time of

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Planning or Brian, or if you need to --

18

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Well, if I may.

Gil, go ahead.

I'm sorry.

The way I read the proposed ordinance,

21

it would be no later -- no later than 90 days after

22

the public hearing is held, because the Council

23

either sends a -- sends a report to the Department

24

or the 90 days passes and we can start the review.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So if you can repeat that one part
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1

you said about the 90 days, no later than 90 days

2

after receipt?

3

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Can you help cite that?'
Sure.

On page 3 there's language that

4

says after .the public hearing the Council shall

5

transmit to the Director of Public Works its

6

comments and the minutes of the hearing within 90

7

days of receiving the application.

8

after that 90 days we can act on the subdivision

9

application.

10

11

So at some point

So I would read that to mean at that

point we can start the 45 days running again.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So 90 days -- up to 90 days, plus an

12

additional -- additional 45 days.

I'm just trying

13

to understand that suspension point, Mr. Chair,

14

suspending -- suspending the -- I guess the clock

15

during this period.

16

final --

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay, thank you.

That's my

So the answer is -- did you get it?
Yes, I think the Public Works

19

Director pointed it out, that it's earlier in the

20

bill.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions?

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Charmaine, go ahead.

Not a question, but a comment.

I

23

think we should be revising this section so that we

24

have a definite start time and end time, like when

25

something starts, shall it be at the reception or
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1

the receiving of the application by the Department

2

or the clock shall stop on the day that it's

3

transmitted to the Council for that interim session?

4

You know, I think we need more definite dates in

5

here, rather than leaving it, you know, subject to

6

interpretation, and, you know, put a time line in

7

here for everybody so that everybody knows where

8

they are in the process.

9

Section D be refined to include all of the times

10

So I would ask that

when the clocks start and stop.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You know, Mr. Chair, also, because

13

we have other things -- Charter things that

14

determine our clocks now, and I believe this would

15

be considered one of those clock starters, a land

16

use application I believe is how it's read.

17

mean we've got to look at what the Charter says

18

about our time periods and anything else so that it

19

all makes sense and we don't get fouled up on some

20

technicality later.

21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So I

Brian, are you able to respond or do we

need to look at language there?

23

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Chair --

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MR. MOTO:

And so we can work on it.

Yes, Mr. Chairman, on the first point, which is
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1

possible revisions or suggestive revisions to

2

paragraph Dr that certainly is possible.

3

note r for example r that I read the -- that paragraph

4

D talks mainly about the Council and its public

5

hearing r and I read that to say that the 90 daysr

6

for example r doesn't start -- that clock doesn't

7

start until receipt by the Council of that -- of

8

that subdivision matter r not when the -- the clock

9

doesn't start ticking -- that 90-day clock doesn't

I'll just

1'0

start ticking when the Public Works Director

11

receives the application r but points like these

12

could be clarified in that paragraph.

13

On the second pointr which was the Charter

14

provision r looking quickly at the Charter r I don't

15

see that the Charter provisions -- the new time

16

deadlines that were adopted as a result of the

17

general election of last year r

18

would apply to this public hearing process.

19

example r the Charter Section 8-8.6 r deadline of 180

20

days for Council action applies to revisions to

21

zoning and land use ordinances proposed by the

22

Planning Director r and so it would not applYr it

23

seems to mer to a review of a subdivision

24

application.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I don't see that they

SOr Brian r do we need more refined
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1

language in there or would you need to do more

2

research in regards to addressing the time line and

3

whether it addresses -- or it's not clear enough.

4

guess you told us it's not clear enough.

5

MR. MOTO:

I

I'll just make the general observation now that

6

from what I can see

7

first reading could be clarified by specifying by

8

what time the Public Works Director is supposed to

9

transmit the subdivision application to the Council.

t

I suppose the bill which passed

10

I think that's kind of something that's not

11

specifically mentioned~or addressed.in this bill.

12
13

.14

CHAIR NISHIKI:
Thank you.

Okay.

Staff

t

if you could take that down.

Dain.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

Another -- it may be -- it

15

seems small t but it may be significant t

16

clarification of who has what authority.

17

definitions in Chapter 18 the term Director in the

18

definition section of that -- of Title 18 t and

19

that's specifically 18.04.050 t the Director's

20

defined as means the person who holds the office of

21

the Planning Director of the County.

22

bringing this

23

refers to 18.08.100t which we just talked about

24

the approval fails to specify that it's the Director

25

of Public Works and Environmental Management

UPt

for

tOOt

Under

The reaSon I'm

because this bill specifically
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th~

waYr that needs to be adjusted toor because I

1

by

2

think it currently reads Waste Management and it

3

probably was changed or it needs to be changed.

4

But the point iS r is that because the

5

Director -- the word Director is being used by

6

itself and because in this chapter the Director is

7

the Planning Director r it should be -- I think in

8

this context it should be Public Works Director r and

9

so I'm just stating that we probably need to be more

10

specific as to what Director.

11

use Director r it's going to be -- it's going to be

12

Mr. Foley in this case and not Mr. Agaran who has

13

the jurisdiction in this case r so just a note r

14

Mr. Chair.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

What bill -- what ordinance are you

16

referring to now?

17

front of us.

18

Because if they just

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I guess we don't have that in

Wellr the reference -- if you keep in

19

mind what we just -- what I previously brought

20

forward on page 4

21

review period specified in Section 18.08.100 r now r

22

in that review process the language talks about just

23

the Director when you look in the codes r and County

24

Code -- under 18.08.100 it reads Number 2r within 45

25

daysr and it goes on r but it goes the Director shall

r

there's a reference for the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS r INC.
(808) 524-2090

103

PLU 7/29/03

1

review the plan and may give approval of the

2

preliminary plan as substituted -- or as submitted

3

or as, and it kind of goes on, but because the

4

reference is just the Director there, and if you

5

look at the definitions within this chapter, the

6

'Director's defined as the Director is the Planning

7

Director, but this reference is supposed to be

8

referring to the Director of Public Works,and Waste

9

Management.

10

I'm saying, Mr. Chairman, that it needs to be

11

specifically the Director of Public Works and

12

Waste -- and Environmental Management needs to be

13

referenced, not just simply Director.

14

know if that's -- if we need to -- or Corp. Counsel

15

needs to recognize that that may be an error in

16

consistency within 18.08.100, and I only bring it

So I don't

17

(up, Mr. Chair, because it's being referenced in the

18

bill, so when you reference it and everybody turns

19

their page to 18.08.100, by reading it and then

20

going to the definitions, they're-thinking we're

21

talking about Mr. Foley as being the one, but in the

22

context of the bill, the jurisdiction belongs

23

rests with the Planning -- the Public Works

24

Director.

25

it needs to be considered and corrected if it's in

it

So I'm just making that distinction and
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1

fact what I think it is, and I see Mr. Foley's

2

nodoing his head and he I think agrees.

3
4

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Brian, are you looking at the ordinance?

Go ahead, Gil.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

That is correct that throughout

6

Chapter 18 that term really does need to be changed,

7

and I believe past Directors of Public Works have

8

meant to go back and change all those references to

9

reflect what the Charter actually provides, and the

10

same thing with some other portions I believe of

11

Chapter 19 could be confusing the other way around,

12

which suggests that is the Public Works Director.

13

So there are those kinds of changes that need to be

14

made.

15
16
17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

It's just

b~cause

of the

reference, Mr. Chair, we're just pointing it out.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

So I guess Administration can come down

18

and look at those ordinances and make those changes,

19

Gil.

20

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22
23

Yeah, we can do that.

Thank you.

And all the other ordinances.

Go ahead, Dain.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And then, again, I mention the change

24

because it says Waste Management and it's supposed

25

to be Environmental Management, so that's another
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1

small change.

And again, I stated earlier it's

2

probably small but needs to be done.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair.

Go ahead, Charmaine.
If I ask this question, if we

6

don't take action today, which looks like we're not

7

going to take action today, and the next time we

8

meet let's say that we decide we're going to adopt

9

Mr. Agaran's version, will we have to send that

10

back -- I mean will we have to start the clock over

11

again?

12

we have never acted on that.

13

one out of Committee, that goes for first reading.

14

Is that my understanding?

15

MR. MOTO:

I guess I answered my own question, because
So if we do pass that

Mr. Moto.

Oh, Mr. Chairman, yes, on the subject of

16

Mr. Agaran's submission, his bill, I do believe

17

well, first of all, it's not the bill that was

18

passed at first reading.

19

for the record.

20

different from the other bill in a number of

21

different ways, which we actually -- many provisions

22

we haven't even discussed yet, so that if the

23

Committee were to take action on it, it should go to

24

first reading.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It is a different bill,

And it is, I think, substantively

Sd likewise, then, if we take the
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1

bill that's before us now r the Chairman's bill r and

2

we amend it using parts of Mr. Agaran's bill at the

3

next meeting r then that one we're just going to send

4

through as first reading because it will have

5

changed

6

scenario is that we would have -- be sending it on

7

for first reading r the longest period of time.

8
9

10
1-1

MR. MOTQ:

you think it might have -- 'the worst case

Mr. Chairman r that's correct.

Of course i,t

would depend upon the nature and type of changes
that were made to the original bill.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Of the amendments that were

12

proposed today by both the Chair and the Planning

13

Directbr r w,ere any of those substantive or --

14

Mr. Kane

15

remember now.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

t

did you ask that question before?

Yeah

t

I can't

and I think it was that they're

not substantive.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:, They're not.

19

MR. MOTO:

Yes

t

Mr. Chairman

t

If you could verify.

the answer is that the list

20

of corrections that have been -- that were proposed

21

and are listed as one through five on this sheet

22

don't appear to be so significant as to constitute a

23

different -- new bill.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Moto

t

is there anything right

now that would preclude either the Planning
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1

Department or the Public Wor,ks Department from

2

having a public informational meeting on a

3

subdivision that is pending before either body?

4

MR. MOTO:

I would say that, number one, if either the

5

Planning Director or Public Works -- well, let's

6

start off with the Public Works Director, because

7

that's a simpler case.

8

were to call for public hearing on

9

under his Charter mandated role of responsibility

10

for approving .subdivisions, he would have to -- I

11

think he might, first of all, have to get to some

12

comfort level, because in explaining to those

13

involved, which I imagine they would demand an

14

explanation of why he's doing this, they would

15

not -- it would not be easy for him to point to any

16

kind of authority, either administrative rule or

17

ordinance, requiring that public hearing.

18

at a loss to explain why he was taking the steps he

19

was taking.

20

If the Public Works Director
a~subdivision

He'd be

Secondly, he's also under a time deadline

21

that's ,set forth in the County ordinance, 45 days,

22

for example, after submission of the preliminary

23

plat for a subdivision, et cetera, et cetera, and

24

there's no provision currently in the law to suspend

,25

or toll those time deadlines for a public hearing of
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this type.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That would be for anything?

I

3

mean, I hate to use the word public hearing, because

4

't.hat already conjures up a lot of legalities and

5

notifications, but if it were, say, just an

6

informational meeting in the community, like we see

7

some of these informal meetings happening now at the

8

direction of -- like the Planning Commission' says,

9

. you know, to Mr. Developer, you go and have a

10

meeting in your community and we want to get some

11

input, so they hold an informal meeting.

12

more of what I'm aiming at, is there's nothing that

13

would preclude that or what

14

MR. MOTO:

That's

or what?

Mr. Chairman, that's a very good question.

No,

15

I don't think I can identify anything that would

16

preclude it legally.

17

has many meetings with many different parties on

18

many subjects, including subdivisions.

Most of them

19

are -- almost all of them are private.

They involve

20

either an individual or small groups of individuals.

21

I suppose he could have an "informational meeting"

22

on a subdivision, even in the absence of any

23

specific requirement or legal requirement.

24

course he would still be operating under the

25

mandated procedures and deadlines and standards that

I -- the Public Works Director
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are in the code.

2

would have to still abide by those.

3

probably still hold an informational meeting.

4
5

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

He could not vary from those.

Thank you.

Committee members?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

He

But he could

Any other questions from
Riki, go ahead.

Thank you, Chairman.

And again, I

7

just bring this up because normally Mr. Moto has

8

been very consistent about revisions/amendments to

9

bills and resolutions and has not required us to go

,

10

back to first reading.

I t'ake the comment' from

11

Ms. Tavares, using the existing bill that went

12

through first reading, during the earlier Committee

13

meetings prior to first reading, if we're doirig

14

first reading, one of the areas of debate and

15

discussion has been not -- not whether or not to

16

have the public review process, who should have the

17

process.

18

the Director, the person with the authority to

19

approve hold that meeting or should the Council and

20

for various reasons why the Council should hold it.

21

So we've discussed it many times prior to first

22

reading, even at first reading.

23

now and to say that we need to go back because it

24

fundamentally changes the bill, Mr. Moto, I find it

25

not consistent with your earlier opinions to us.

So it was always through the Department"

So to make a change
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MR. MOTO:

Mr. Chairman, actually, nOr it's just the

2

opposite.

In factr Councilmember Kane asked me

3

specifically if the only change that were proposed

4

to the Chair's bill

5

that as shorthand.

6

Chair's bill was the provision regarding --

7

basically substituting Public Works Director for

8

Council r would that constitute a new bill?

9

said that although there might be room for

I'm sorrYr I'm going to use
If the only change to the

And I

10

disagreement, I would side that it 'was not so

11

significant as to constitute a new bill.

12

However r I also said that when you look at

13

Mr. Agaran's bill r there are provisions in it in

14

addition to who should decide who should have this

15

public hearing, and they're mainly found in the

16

second half of his bill, which the Committee has not

17

yet looked -- discussed yet.

18

significant and I advised Councilmember Kane and the

19

Chair that if this Committee were to consider

20

additional changes like those proposed by Mr. Agaran

21

in the remainder of his bill r that the cumulative

22

effect of those changes would probably constitute a

23

new and different bill that would require first

24

reading.

25

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

They are 'rather

So let me just ask the second
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1

partr then r of the question.

2

Association gave testimony todaYr and one of the

3

concerns was the review criteria.

4

comments to heart and let's say today we put in a

5

section that says review criteria r to the existing

6

bill that passed first reading r and just so happens

7

is the exact words that Mr. Agaran propose.

8

that becomes substantially different?

9

MR. MOTO:

Kula Community

So we take their

Now

Mr. Chairman r I -- it's a tough call and

10

there's no easy bright line test.

11

advice would be that if you start embarking on

12

adopting -- or modifying the current bill by adding

13

to it changes to the substantive review criteria to

14

agricultural subdivisions r especially those 'along

15

the line as proposed by Mr. Agaran r then you're

16

probably

17

has not been a feature of previous drafts of this

18

ordinance.

19

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

However r I

my

you're venturing into a new area that

I understand that r Mr. Motor and the

20

only reason why I ask that is that is why Council r

21

after first reading r went to public hearing in

22

various parts of the County and we got the comments.

23

And now part of this Committee's responsibility that

24

it has taken to heart is to consider revisions that

25

appropriately reflect what we have heard through
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1

public testimony from various parts of the County

2

and how to, again, make the public review process

3

because that has never been questions, except once

4·

on Lanai regarding streamline of approval process,

5

that we should not implement that procedure.

6

just bring it up because I want it real clear that I

7

think the litmus test you're trying to hold us to or

8

advise us with I think is appropriate.

And I

Because I don't have a problem going back to

9

10

first reading and do an ordinance the right way.

11

You know, we've had tests where we chose the other

12

way and said we'll come back to it later, let's just

13

get it on the books, and that did not serve the

14

Council nor our County well doing it that way and

15

we're living with a lot of those ordinances right

16

now, and one of them is this, the ag ordinance.

17

I prefer we do it the right way from the very first

18

get-go and not get into a procedural thing.

Because

19

it's hard to, again, revise once you enact.

People

20

are going to say you didn't give enough time to make

21

it happen, or two, why did you pass it if it was

22

flawed?

23

again.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MR. MOTO:

And I don't want to .get into those areas
Thank your Chairman.
Any comments, Brian?

No comments, Mr. Chairman.

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Jo Anne, go ahead.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

My question would also be that

3

because -- if there are changes that are made to the

4

bill that are substantive and

5

viewed that we have a new bill, do we then fall into

6

the same situation that we had before where we have

7

to take it out to public hearing again?

8
9

MR. MOTO:

it's

essent~ally

Mr. Chairman, no, if my memory serves me

correct, when the Council

the Council referred

10

the matters -- the bill after first reading to the

11

Planning Commissions of its own accord, in other

12

words, not necessarily pursuant to a legal

13

requirement but because the Council felt that was

14

desirable and useful.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I believe that it was upon the

16

request of three members, that's the wording, that a

17

public hearing was requested.

18

wondering if that is going to be

19

new bill can three members again go through the same

20

thing and request that this go out to public

21

hearings again?

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

That will not be sincere.

23

it's game time.

24

answer the question?

25

MR. MOTO:

And so I'm just
again, with the

Now we know,

But anyway, Brian, you want to

I'll -- I understand the question.
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There's no easy answer.

The

1

tough question.

2

Charter says simply upon the request of three

3

members of the Council a public hearing shall be

4

held on any prqposed ordinance or resolution, and so

5

essentially Councilmember Johnson was asking, well,

6

if a bill is changed so much that in effect it

7

constitutes a new bill and therefore goes back to

8

first reading, then does this -- does it resurrect

9

another round of three-man public hearings?

I -- I

10

think that the better answer is yes, because if

11

we're going to characterize it as a new bill

12

requiring first reading, then we probably should

13

characterize it as a new bill for other purposes as

14

well, including that of the three-man --

15

three-person, excuse me, public hearing requirement.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions?

Comments?

17

Charmaine, can you express what you wanted done

18

between the

19

ne~t

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

meeting?

Some comparison.

Yeah, I think another member also

20

had mentioned it, if we had a comparison, a matrix

21

sort of form with the components of the bill that's

22

before us, Mr. Agaran's bill, and maybe the section

23

with all the amendments that are being proposed so

24

that we can see them side by side and then from

25

there pick and choose if we wish.
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CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff?

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

David?

Where is he?

I think Mr. Raatz understands.

Any others requests?
There may be

Dain.

ot~er

considerations,

5

Mr. Chair, at the next meeting of proposed

6

amendment:s by other members of this body to be

7

considered, or would you -- I have one that I'm

8

interested in bringing forward and just showing my

9

card on this one, but one of them is I'm having some

10

issues with the review criteria portion, and

11

specifically Section B, where it currently reads,

12

the Planning Director shall require, it goes

13

through, and then it has a whole list under letter

14

C -- excuse me, letter C.

15

And I can tell you that I think a

16

consideration would be that instead of the Planning

17

Director, the Planning Director would be struck and

18

the -- incorporated would be the Director of Public

19

Works and EnvirQnmental Management shall require

20

that the subdivision be consistent, and that the

21

whole Section C is something that I'll let you folks

22

know that I think should be considered as stricken

23

because it seems to give the Planning Director some

24

arbitrary and some pretty unlimited power to approve

25

or disapprove agricultural subdivisions.
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1

think we want to avoid arbitrariness and

2

discretionary authorities.

3

our -- a lot of our problems in the first place,

4

because we have those.

5

is going to do that.

6

provides whoever is there, whether it's the current

7

or any future.

8

~That's

why we're in

And I'm not saying Mr. Foley
I'm saying as written it

If we start putting in -- how shall I say --

9

because it's discussing promotion of various

10

components, it leaves it open to promote one

11

Director may promote something and emphasize a

12

promotion of something versus the promotion from a

13

future Planning Director may want to emphasize a

14

promotion of something else and their decision will

15

rely upon what their emphasis is and what their

16

discretionary authority is.

.17

one

And so there's some

issues there, Mr. Chair, and I would hope that you

18

understand that that's -- I'm not saying I'm totally

19

objecting to but it, but it's a concern that I have

20

and I wanted to raise that for consideration for the

21

body to discuss and because if time is an issue now,

22

I'd be more than happy to be -- if you would allow

23

me to bring that forward

24

in the next meeting.

25

~s

some discussion early on

But I just wanted to bring that to your
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attention.

2

of previous discussions/ that seems to be an issue

3

that you also have/ Mr. Chair/ as far as

4

discretionary authority.

5

it 'forward.

6
7

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Because I know as an individual member

So I just wanted to bring

The question again in the ordinance and

your point to where?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I point to Section 18.49.050/ under

9

the review criteria/ and I point to specifically

10

because you're requesting about for next meeting

11

what can come forward/ and I'm asking if you would

12

entertain at that point consideration of other

13

amendments to the proposed -- proposed bill/ and

14

specifically my -- I'm letting you and the body know

15

that I as an individual member have some concerns

16

with respects to how it's currently written where

17

the Planning Director shall require that the

18

subdivision promotes the following/ and then it gets

19

into a list of things which/ again/ could be

20

construed or could be perceived as -- it could get

21

arbitrary.

22

that could change with that future Director.

23

think we're trying to write laws that try to not get

24

into allowing discretionary or arbitrary decision

25

making.

It could be emphasis by one Director
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

18.49.040 --

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

50, sir.

050.
Under review criteria, and that's

5

part of Mr. Agaran's proposed bill as well.

Excuse

6

me, under the -- since you're matrixing both, on the

7

existing that passed that first reading and

8

Mr. Agaran's proposed bill, there's the whole

9

section there, 18.49.050 on page 3 it starts and it

,

10

goes on through most of page 4.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

me.

13
14
15

050.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I guess I don't have it in front of

No, it's Gil's.

It's Gil's.

It's

Mr. Agaran's proposal.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yeah, I think he's -- yeah, I think

16

he's referring to the bi'll that was submitted with

17

my letter.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, okay.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Let me give you content, Mr. Chair.

20

Because the discussion prior to my discussion was

21

that we're looking at matrixing

22

Mr. Agaran' s proposal, as well as the one that passed

23

on first reading and putting it side by side so

24

there can be comparativeness among the body, because

25

Mr. Agaran's one references a criteria

comparing
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criteria segment, which is 18.49.050, I have some

2

comments.

3

Mr. Chair, bottom line, was to talk about the

4

proposal that came to us on May 2nd, and that's why

5

in my very early comments I was disappointed that we

6

had no discussion whatsoever on that.

7

I'm asking if we can also in the next meeting, if

8

you intend on having a meeting next time, that I'd

9

like to bring this forward as an issue for

10
11
12
13

I was prepared to come to this meeting,

So that's why

discus9ion because it's a concern.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

You want to substitute Planning Director

with Public Works Director?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And strike the whole Section C.

14

Because it's -- in my view, I believe that most of

15

those things are -- are already implied in the

16

standards that the Director must comply with, and

17

that if we start listing, then things are left out

18

and emphasis can be added when we talk about

19

promotion, emphasis or de-emphasis can be added to

20

various components_of that portion of the bill.

21

I'm asking for it to be stricken completely, section

22

C of that, and Section B, striking Plaqning Director

23

and putting it -- incorporating Director of Public

24

Works and Environmental Management.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

So anything else?

You know what
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you could do, Mr. Kane

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

I could provide

You could -- you could submit that to

Staff.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

So that people will have the ability to

7

review your other changes that you'd like to see in

8

Mr. Agaran's bill.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I'll

10

provide -- I'll provide an amendment and then a

11

justification to it, and then we'll go from there.

12

If I could submit that to your 'Staff and then have

13

it incorporated in-the discussion for the next

14

meeting.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.
Yeah, we'll also submit -- and we'll

16

submit it to Planning so Planning can look at it and

17

get comments from Planning and Public Works.

18

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. ,Chairman.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. FOLEY:

Mike, go ahead.

I just want to make

give one quick

21

reaction, and that is that this section is about

22

review of the community plan and the responsibility

23

for comparing the applications to the community plan

24

and the general plan is very specifically granted to

25

me, not the Public Works Director, and by taking
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criteria out, it's real easy to be arbitrary.

2

you think about it, the more specificity there is,

3

the less arbitrary you can be.

4

very general, it's easy for anyone to be arbitrary.

5

So I think you might accomplish the opposite of what

6

you're looking for.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

~

So if

If you just leave it

Mr. Chairman.

Yeah, go ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So we'll just look -- again, this is

10

just me.

11

we'll look at it and we'll submit, if you allow us

12

to submit something to Staff.

13

concern and I wanted to have a discussion, but given

14

the time constraints that we have, I just

15

at least have the opportunity to have that

16

discussion at the next meeting.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I'm not talking for anyone else.

For me,

It's just I raised a

want~d

to

I really don't have any time constraints,

18

to be honest with you.

I'd like to get as much out

19

today so that when we come next time we will have

20

this comparison and concerns.

21

planning needs to look at it and Public Works and

22

also Mr. Moto.

23

concerns raised, I would hope that you get it to our

24

staff early and we'll plan the next meeting.

25

other requests from Committee Members in regards to

I just feel like

If there are going to be any other
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this area?

So those are the areas we're going to

2

look at, some of the changes, a comparison as

3

requested by I think Charmaine and Michael.

4

Riki looked at giving the public hearing process

5

to -- what board was that?

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

MR. FOLEY:

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MR. FOLEY:

I think

BVA.

BVA.
Subdivision Standards Committee.

Anything else?

Mr. Chairman, just one question -Yeah, go ahead.
for clarification.

If this is postponed to

13

your next meeting, does this substitute for the

14

review of Bill 84 or are you going to have this in

15

addition to Bill 84?

16

scheduled.

17
18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I'm not going to have two of these bills

at one time, Mike, let me tell you.

19

MR. FOLEY:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

Because that's what's

No.

So -- so Bill 84 will reschedule?
Well, let me ask you about Bill 84.

Are

you guys ready to go and have discussion on this?

22

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah, we were hoping to do it August 12th.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, then,that's what we-'ve got for the

24

next meeting, Bill 84.

25

question?

Does that answer your
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1
2

MR. FOLEY:

Okay, yeah, so we'll do this one after Bill

84?

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair.

Jo Anne, go ahead.
I don't know what other people's

7

schedules are and what items they have on their

8

various agendas, but if there is any way that we

9

could

particularly this bill, because when it's

10

fresh in our mind, I don't want a long period of

11

time again to pass because then we rehash the same

12

kinds of items.

13

part of any other Committee Chair that they have

14

issues or, you know, if I'm going to have a short

15

meeting, I'll take a look at my agenda and see so

16

that what's coming on my agenda I -- I would be

17

happy to at least myself look at making available

18

the time if there were to be a need to hear this

19

particular bill, and I would like other members of

20

this Committee to also consider that if they don't

21

have some very pressing issues -- because I think

22

that the more quickly we deal with this and we

23

resolve the issue of public input, I think the more

24

satisfied the public will be.

25

thought.

So if there is a vacancy on the

So that's just my
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Yeah t I think you're right.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I think --

2

and I hope that nobody is trying to quash a public

3

hearing process.

4

then 'we will have this subject matter dealt with

5

once and for'all

6

handle it.

7

members?

t

Okay.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

And so if this is real important

t

depending upon who we want to see
Anything else from Committee

I'll make a final comment.

Yeah t go ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I think one of the major questions t

11

it's not a matter of what the public hearing

12

process

13

SOt I meant you know t we're going to get I think at

14

the next meeting I'm pretty sure because we're

15

this meeting has been beneficial becauserwe've

16

hammered out some of those ambiguities

17

end we're going -- you know t it's going to come to a

18

vote t Mr. Chair t and we all realize that.

19

you know t it's not what.

20

do what.

21

that if we have a significant amount of changes t you

22

know t it's going to go back first reading.

23

there's not a significant amount of changes that's

24

substantive t

25

second reading.

t

it's a matter of who.

That's the question.

It's who.

t

but in the

And SOt

Who's going to

And I think we're all resigned to the fact

If

it will go back -- it will go back to
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As an example! Lf the body looks at this

1

2

promotional component of this review criteria but we

3

look at a change in who does it! I think Mr. Moto

4

has already stated that it would go to

5

reading and so it would be two weeks and we're done

6

with it after :the next meeting.

7

seems --

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

s~cond

So anyway! that

Any other comments from anyone else?
That's why we went to public hearing

10

in the first place! because it was being pushed real

11

hard! things were being -- not being discussed!

12

specifically when Mr. Goode brought forward pages

13

and pages of recommendations and the body ignored

14

those and didn't respond to them and it got pushed

15

through on first reading on December 6th.

16

why the public hearing was called! because nobody

17

was willing -- the body who pushed it through! the

18

majority members were not willing to look at those

19

concerns and listen to those. concerns! and those

20

concerns are still here.

21

fixed.

22

the fear of another public hearing which you said is

23

going to be games! I don't think anybody here is

24

looking at going to another public hearing.

25

all the public hearings we need.

That's

And they're already being

A lot of them are being addressed now.

We made our
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1

adjustments.

·2

fundamental questions, who, and the little things.

3

Thank you.

4

CHA~R

NISHIKI:

5

deferred.

6

ACTION:

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So now we've just got to answer those

Any other comments?

If not, the item is

DEFER pending further discussion.

We'll look at a meeting -- if any of you

8

would like to give up your meeting slots, we will

9

take it and give you time so that you can adjust

10

your schedule.s, because I think this is a most

11

important ordinance.

12

ADJOURNED:

Meeting adjourned.

5: 00 p.m.

13
14
15
16
17
18

19

20
21
22

23
24
25
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